

Centre for Development of Advanced Computing (C-DAC)

Ministry of Electronics& Information Technology

Government of India

E-25, I & II Floor

Hauz Khas Market, New Delhi – 110 016

Tel: +91 - 11 - 26510221 Fax: +91 - 11 - 26510207

Email: icd@cdac.in www.cdac.in

Date: 18.03.2017

Tender Document

Supply of Course Material & Reference Books for Setting up of Centre of Excellence in IT at Vanuatu

Tender No.: CDACD/ICD/VANUATU/CM/041

Last date for submission of bids: April 8th 2017 till 1730 hrs

Opening of technical bids: April 10th 2017 at 1100 hrs

The tender document is available for downloading at

www.cdac.in , www.mea.gov.in & www.eprocure.gov.in



Table of Contents

Table of Contents	
SECTION I: INSTRUCTIONS FOR ONLINE BID SUBMISSION	3
1. Registration	3
2. Searching for Tender Documents	3
3. Preparation of Bids	3
4. Submission of Bids	4
5. Assistance to Bidders	4
SECTION II: INVITATION FOR BIDS (IFB)	
1. Contact information	
2. Critical Date Sheet	
3. Two Bid System	
4. Pre-Bid Meeting	
5. Submission of bids and opening of the Technical bids:	6
6. Opening of Commercial Bids	7
SECTION III: INSTRUCTIONS TO BIDDERS (ITB)	8
Scope of Work / Project Timelines	
Locations for the Supply, Installation & Warranty Services	
Order Placements and Release of Payment	
4. Eligible Bidders	
5. Amendment of Tender Document	
A. PREPARATION OF BIDS	
6. Earnest Money Deposit (EMD)	
7. Period of validity of bids	
B. SUBMISSION OF BIDS	
8. Deadline for Submission of Bids	
9. Late Bids	
C. BID OPENING AND EVALUATION OF BIDS	
10. Opening of Bids	
D. AWARD OF CONTRACT	
11. Evaluation of Proposals & Award Criteria	
12. Purchaser's Right to amend Scope of Work	
13. Corrupt or Fraudulent Practices	
14. Interpretation of the clauses in the Tender Document / Contract Document	
SECTION IV: SPECIAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT (SCC)	
3. Payments:	
4. Performance Bank Guarantee (PBG):	
5. Transport/ Shipping Documents:	
6. Penalty for delayed Services:	
7. Jurisdiction:	
8. Force Majeure:	
9. Arbitration:	
SECTION V – SCHEDULE OF REQUIREMENT (Bill of Material)	
Annexure - I	
Annexure – II	
Annexure – III	
Annexure – IV	. 29

SECTION I: INSTRUCTIONS FOR ONLINE BID SUBMISSION

The bidders are required to submit soft copies of their bids electronically on the CPP Portal, using valid Digital Signature Certificates. The instructions given below are meant to assist the bidders in registering on the CPP Portal, prepare their bids in accordance with the requirements and submitting their bids online on the CPP Portal. More information useful for submitting online bids on the CPP Portal may be obtained at:

1. Registration

- a. Bidders are required to enrol on the e-Procurement module of the Central Public Procurement Portal (URL:) by clicking on the link "Online Bidder Enrolment" on the CPP Portal, which is free of charge.
- b. As part of the enrolment process, the bidders will be required to choose a unique username and assign a password for their accounts.
- c. Bidders are advised to register their valid email address and mobile numbers as part of the registration process. These would be used for any communication from the CPP Portal.
- d. Upon enrolment, the bidders will be required to register their valid Digital Signature Certificate (Class II or Class III Certificates with signing key usage) issued by any Certifying Authority recognized by CCA India (e.g. Sify/ nCode / eMudhra etc.), with their profile.
- e. Only one valid DSC should be registered by a bidder. Please note that the bidders are responsible to ensure that they do not lend their DSC's to others, which may lead to misuse.
- f. Bidder then logs in to the site through the secured login by entering their user ID / password and the password of the DSC / e-Token.

2. Searching for Tender Documents

- a. There are various search options built in the CPP Portal, to facilitate bidders to search active tenders by several parameters. These parameters could include Tender ID, Organization Name, Location, Date, Value, etc. There is also an option of advanced search for tenders, wherein the bidders may combine a number of search parameters such as Organization Name, Form of Contract, Location, Date, Other keywords etc. to search for a tender published on the CPP Portal.
- b. Once the bidders have selected the tenders they are interested in, they may download the required documents / tender schedules. These tenders can be moved to the respective 'My Tenders' folder. This would enable the CPP Portal to intimate the bidders through SMS / e-mail in case there is any corrigendum issued to the tender document.
- c. The bidder should make a note of the unique Tender ID assigned to each tender, in case they want to obtain any clarification / help from the Helpdesk.

3. Preparation of Bids

- a. Bidder should take into account any corrigendum published on the tender document before submitting their bids.
- b. Please go through the tender advertisement and the tender document carefully to understand the documents required to be submitted as part of the bid. Please note the number of covers in which the bid documents have to be submitted, the number of documents - including the names and content of each of the document that need to be submitted. Any deviations from these may lead to rejection of the bid.
- c. Bidder, in advance, should get ready the bid documents to be submitted as indicated in the tender document / schedule and generally, they can be in PDF / XLS / RAR / DWF/JPG formats. Bid documents may be scanned with 100 dpi with black and white option, which helps in reducing size of the scanned document.
- d. To avoid the time and effort required in uploading the same set of standard documents, which are required to be submitted as a part of every bid, a provision of uploading such standard documents (e.g. PAN card copy, annual reports, auditor certificates etc.) has been provided to the bidders. Bidders can use "My Space" or "Other Important Documents" area available to them to upload

such documents. These documents may be directly submitted from the "My Space" area while submitting a bid, and need not be uploaded again and again. This will lead to a reduction in the time required for bid submission process.

4. Submission of Bids

- a. Bidder should log into the site well in advance for bid submission so that they can upload the bid in time i.e. on or before the bid submission time. Bidder will be responsible for any delay due to other issues.
- b. The bidder has to digitally sign and upload the required bid documents one by one as indicated in the tender document.
- c. Bidder has to select the payment option as "offline" to pay the tender fee / EMD as applicable and enter details of the instrument.
- d. Bidder should prepare the EMD as per the instructions specified in the tender document. The original should be posted/couriered/given in person to the concerned official, latest by the last date of bid submission or as specified in the tender documents. The details of the DD/any other accepted instrument, physically sent, should tally with the details available in the scanned copy and the data entered during bid submission time. Otherwise the uploaded bid will be rejected.
- e. Bidders are requested to note that they should necessarily submit their financial bids in the format provided and no other format is acceptable. If the price bid has been given as a standard BoQ format with the tender document, then the same is to be downloaded and to be filled by all the bidders. Bidders are required to download the BOQ file, open it and complete the white coloured (unprotected) cells with their respective financial quotes and other details (such as name of the bidder). No other cells should be changed. Once the details have been completed, the bidder should save it and submit it online, without changing the filename. If the BOQ file is found to be modified by the bidder, the bid will be rejected.
- f. The server time (which is displayed on the bidders' dashboard) will be considered as the standard time for referencing the deadlines for submission of the bids by the bidders, opening of bids etc. The bidders should follow this time during bid submission.
- g. All the documents being submitted by the bidders would be encrypted using PKI encryption techniques to ensure the secrecy of the data. The data entered cannot be viewed by unauthorized persons until the time of bid opening. The confidentiality of the bids is maintained using the secured Socket Layer 128 bit encryption technology. Data storage encryption of sensitive fields is done. Any bid document that is uploaded to the server is subjected to symmetric encryption using a system generated symmetric key. Further this key is subjected to asymmetric encryption using buyers/bid openers public keys. Overall, the uploaded tender documents become readable only after the tender opening by the authorized bid openers.
- h. The uploaded tender documents become readable only after the tender opening by the authorized bid openers.
- i. Upon the successful and timely submission of bids (i.e. after Clicking "Freeze Bid Submission" in the portal), the portal will give a successful bid submission message & a bid summary will be displayed with the bid number and the date & time of submission of the bid with all other relevant details.
- j. The bid summary has to be printed and kept as an acknowledgement of the submission of the bid. This acknowledgement may be used as an entry pass for any bid opening meetings.

5. Assistance to Bidders

- a. Any queries relating to the tender document and the terms and conditions contained therein should be addressed to the Tender Inviting Authority for a tender or the relevant contact person indicated in the tender.
- b. Any queries relating to the process of online bid submission or queries relating to CPP Portal in general may be directed to the 24x7 CPP Portal Helpdesk.

END OF SECTION I

SECTION II: INVITATION FOR BIDS (IFB)

Centre for Development of Advanced Computing (CDAC) on be-half of Ministry of External Affairs (MEA) invites Online Bids on single stage two-bid system for Supply of Courseware & Reference Books for Setting up of Centre of Excellence in IT (CEIT) in Port Vila, Vanuatu. **Please note that physical bids shall not be accepted.**

1. Contact information

The Director
Centre for Development of Advanced Computing
E-25, I & II Floor, Hauz Khas Market
New Delhi – 110 016, INDIA

Tel No.: +91-11-26510221 Fax No.: +91-11-26510207 E-mail: icd@cdac.in

O Critical Data Chast

2. Critical Date Sheet

Tender documents may be downloaded from www.mea.gov.in & www.cdac.in (for reference only) and http://eprocure.gov.in/eprocure/app as per the critical date sheet below:

Published Date	18.03.2017 (1100 Hrs)
Bid Document Download/ Sale Start Date	18.03.2017 (1100 Hrs)
Online Clarification Start Date	18.03.2017 (1100 Hrs)
Online Clarification End Date	24.03.2017 (1030 Hrs)
Pre Bid meeting	24.03.2017 (1100 Hrs)
Bid Submission Start Date	18.03.2017 (1100 Hrs)
Bid Submission End Date	08.04.2017 (1730 Hrs)
Technical Bid Opening Date	10.04.2017 (1100 Hrs)

3. Two Bid System

The two bid system will be followed for this e-tender. In this system, the bidder shall submit his offer online in two parts viz. Technical Bid and Commercial Bid.

The offers submitted by telegram/ fax/ e-mail/ by hand or any other mode except e-tender shall not be accepted. No correspondence will be entertained in this matter.

- Part 1: "Technical Bid" shall be uploaded in the form of following documents:
- a. Copy of Tender Fee (Non-Refundable) in the form of **Demand Draft** for **Rs. 2000/-** (Rupees Two Thousand only) drawn on any **Nationalized/ Scheduled Bank**, in favour of 'Centre for **Development of Advanced Computing**' payable at New Delhi.

The original instrument in respect of Tender Fee must be submitted to CDAC on the address mentioned above on or before bid submission date/ time as mentioned in critical date sheet. The Demand Draft submitted towards tender fee shall be non-refundable.

Copy of Earnest Money in the form of Demand Draft/ Bank Guarantee towards Earnest Money Deposit of Rs. 12,000/- (Rupees Twelve Thousand Only) from any Nationalized/ Scheduled Bank, in favour of 'Centre for Development of Advanced Computing' payable at New Delhi as mentioned at Para 6 (Section III).

The original instrument in respect of Earnest Money Deposit must be submitted to CDAC on the address mentioned above on or before bid submission date/ time as mentioned in critical date sheet. In case of non-submission of original payment instrument for EMD and tender fee, the bid shall be rejected. The Demand Draft submitted towards tender fee is non-refundable.

b. Duly filled Technical Bid with proper seal and signature of authorised person on each page of the bid submitted. The person signing the bid should be the duly authorised representative of the Firm/ Company whose signature should be verified and certificate of authority should be

scanned and submitted as per format given at *Annexure I*. The power or authorisation or any other document consisting of adequate proof of the ability of the signatory to bind the firm/company should be scanned and annexed to the bid.

c. Copy of Supply Orders/ Contracts/ Agreements for similar work, executed by the bidders in last Five years ending December 31, 2016. The bidder should submit the completion certificate duly issued by the end user. The bidder should have completed at least **ONE** similar work not less than **Rs. 5 Lacs** OR **TWO** similar works not less than **Rs. 3 Lacs** each OR **THREE** similar works not less than **Rs. 2.5 Lacs** each. The similar work means supply of course material & reference books in India/ abroad.

The bidders are required to submit supporting document for the past experience i.e. copy of the purchase order and work completion report etc. duly notarised along with contact details of the end user. These documents would be subject to further verification by the client, if required. Submission of any false information would lead to forfeiture of EMD.

- d. Copy of VAT/ CST, Service Tax Number and PAN/ Registration certificate, as applicable shall be uploaded.
- e. Copy of a certificate by the auditor/ CA/ CS indicating the turnover of the firm shall be uploaded. The bidder should have total average turnover of minimum Rs. 10 Lacs in last 3 (three) financial years ending 31st March 2016.
- f. Copy of all documents related with Firm Registration/ Partnership Deed/ Articles of Memorandum of Association or Proprietorship Deed, Certificate of Incorporation shall be uploaded.
- g. Bid Form as per format given at **Annexure II** must be uploaded by the bidder along with Technical Bid.
- h. Technical Compliance Document in the form of **Tech_Comp_Doc.pdf** with technical specification viz. Title, Author, Publisher, Edition etc. should be uploaded in the technical bid, failing which will lead to the rejection of the bid.
- i. Signed and scanned copy of the Checklist as per format given at *Annexure V* must be uploaded along with Technical Bid.
- j. Signed and scanned copy of other related documents, mentioned in the tender document but not listed here.
- Part 2: "Commercial Bid" shall be uploaded in the form of following documents:
- a. Price schedule should be submitted online only in the form of BOQ XXXX.xls.
- b. The prices should be mentioned in figures as well as in words wherever mentioned in the **BOQ_XXXX.xls**. The bidder should carefully cross check the prices entered in figures with corresponding figures converted in words.

4. Pre-Bid Meeting

The pre-bid meeting shall be held as per schedule mentioned in critical date sheet at:

Centre for Development of Advanced Computing Anusandhan Bhawan, C-56/1, Sector-62 Institutional Area, Noida 201307

Tel: +91-120-3063311-14, Fax: +91-120-3063317

Maximum 2 (Two) participants per bidder will be allowed to participate in the Pre-bid Meeting.

Note: The queries/ suggestions should be submitted only on CPP Portal by **March 24**th **2017** up to 1030 hrs. The answer to the queries will be provided only on CPP Portal after the Pre Bid Meeting. The queries received after due date/ time or through e-Mail/ letter will not be considered.

5. Submission of bids and opening of the Technical bids:

Last date for submission of bids will be as per schedule mentioned in critical date sheet.

Online Technical bids will be opened as per schedule mentioned in critical date sheet at:

Centre for Development of Advanced Computing E-25, I & II Floor, Hauz Khas Market New Delhi – 110 016

The bids should be submitted online only at CPP Portal. The bidders' authorized representative (maximum two) may choose to attend the bid opening/s, if desired so. Bids will be opened online as per date/time as mentioned in the Tender Critical Date Sheet.

The technical bids will be evaluated to shortlist the eligible bidders. The technical bids of only the short listed bidders shall be considered for further processing i.e. technical evaluation.

Bidders whose technical bid is found to be acceptable and meeting the eligibility requirements as specified in this tender will be informed about the date and time of the opening of the commercial bid.

6. Opening of Commercial Bids

The online commercial bids of the bidders who are short listed after Technical Evaluation only will be opened in the presence of the bidders or their authorized representative (maximum two), who choose to attend, at the **time place and date** to be informed later.

The authorized representative of bidders, present at the time of opening of the bids shall be required to sign an attendance sheet as a proof of having attended the online commercial bid opening.

The bidder's name, bid prices, discounts and such other details considered as appropriate by CDAC, will be announced at the time of the opening of the bids.

Note: Technically accepted online competitive bids ONLY will be considered for the opening of online Commercial Bids.

END OF SECTION II

SECTION III: INSTRUCTIONS TO BIDDERS (ITB)

1. Scope of Work / Project Timelines

The bidder is required to supply Course Material & Reference Books for Setting up of Centre of Excellence in IT (CEIT) in Port Vila, Vanuatu. The delivery at site must be completed within 120 days from the date of placement of supply order by CDAC. The shipment from India/ third country is required to be done by sea/ air/ road. The delivery at site must be completed within 120 days including the custom clearance & local transportation to the site by the bidder. It is mandatory for the bidders who respond to this bid to meet these expectations as time is the essence of this contract and is tightly linked to CDAC plans of completing the project within the available time frame.

2. Locations for the Supply, Installation & Warranty Services

The items as detailed in this document are required to be supplied at Port Vila, Vanuatu. The detail of consignee & firm address of the site(s) for supply, installation & commissioning and on-site warranty support will be communicated in the Supply Order.

3. Order Placements and Release of Payment

The supply order and payment shall be released by:

Centre for Development of Advanced Computing E-25, I & II Floor, Hauz Khas Market New Delhi – 110 016, INDIA

4. Eligible Bidders

- 4.1 Bidder must be a competent firm in India in the business of selling technical books & reference books in India/ abroad. The bidder should be in the similar business for at least last 5 (five) years prior to the date of issue of this tender.
- 4.2 The bidder should have completed at least **ONE** similar work not less than **Rs. 5 Lacs** OR **TWO** similar works not less than **Rs. 3 Lacs each** OR **THREE** similar works not less than Rs. **2.5 Lacs** each in last five years ending **December 31**st **2016**.
 - The bidders are required to submit supporting document for the past experience i.e. copy of the purchase order and work completion report etc. duly notarised along with contact details of the end user. These documents would be subject to further verification by the client, if required. Submission of any false information would lead to forfeiture of EMD.
- 4.3 The bidder should have total Average turnover of minimum **Rs 10 Lacs** in last 3 (three) financial years ending **March 31**st **2016**.
- 4.4 Bidder should be registered with Sales Tax/ Income Tax Department of Government of India and should possess a valid **VAT/ CST/ Service Tax/ PAN** Number/ Registration as on date of bid submission.
- 4.5 Bidders should not be under a declaration of ineligibility for **corrupt and fraudulent** practices.

Note: CDAC reserves the right to award/ reject the orders to any particular bidder without assigning any reason thereof.

5. Amendment of Tender Document

- 5.1 At any time prior to the deadline for submission of bids, CDAC may, for any reason, whether on its own initiative or in response to the clarification request by a prospective bidder, modify the bid document.
- 5.2 All prospective bidders who have purchased the bidding document will be notified of the amendment in writing, and such amendments/ modifications will be binding on them.
- 5.3 CDAC at its discretion may extend the deadline for the submission of bids if the bid document undergoes changes during the bidding period, in order to give prospective bidders time to take into the consideration the amendments while preparing their bids.
- 5.4 Bidders should keep viewing the above-mentioned websites for any corrigendum/ change. There wouldn't be any newspaper advertisement towards the same. If any bidder misses the information published on the website and their bid is rejected, no complaint would be entertained.

A. PREPARATION OF BIDS

Bids shall be submitted online only at CPP Portal: http://eprocure.gov.in/eprocure/app

Bidders are advised to follow the instructions provided in Section-I above for the e-submission of the bids online through the Central Public Procurement Portal for e-Procurement at http://eprocure.gov.in/eprocure/app

Bid documents may be scanned with **100 dpi** with black and white option, which helps in reducing size of the scanned document.

Bidder who has downloaded the tender from the CDAC website and Central Public Procurement Portal (CPPP), shall not tamper/modify the tender form including downloaded commercial bid template in any manner. In case if the same is found to be tempered/ modified in any manner, bid will be summarily rejected and EMD would be forfeited and the bidder would be liable for **suitable penal** action.

Bidder should avoid, as far as possible, corrections, overwriting, erasures or postscripts in the bid documents. In case however any corrections, alterations, changes, erasures, amendments and/or additions have to be made in the bids, they should be supported by dated signatures of the same authorized person signing the bid documents.

6. Earnest Money Deposit (EMD)

6.1.The tender documents must be accompanied by Earnest Money Deposit of Rs. 12,000/-(Rupees Twelve Thousand Only) in the form of a Demand Draft (DD) drawn on any Nationalized/ Scheduled Bank, in favour of 'Centre for Development of Advanced Computing' payable at New Delhi OR Bank Guarantee (BG) valid for 225 days from the last date of submission of bids as per the format provided in Annexure III from any Nationalized/ Scheduled Bank.

Bids submitted without EMD will stand rejected. EMD will not be accepted in the form of cash/cheque/ FDR or any other form except DD or BG. No interest shall be payable on EMD.

- 6.2. The EMD will be returned to the bidder(s) whose offer is not accepted by CDAC within 30 days from the date of opening of commercial bids. In case of the bidder(s) whose offer is accepted the EMD will be returned on submission of Performance Bank Guarantee (Refer Clause 4 of Section IV). However if the return of EMD is delayed for any reason, no interest/ penalty shall be payable to the bidder.
- 6.3. The successful bidder, on award of contract/ order, must send the contract/ order acceptance in writing, within 7 days of award of contract/ order, failing which the EMD will be forfeited.
- 6.4. The EMD shall be forfeited:
 - 6.4.1 If the bidder withdraws the bid during the period of bid validity specified in the tender.
 - 6.4.2 In case a successful bidder, fails to furnish the Performance Bank Guarantee (Clause 4 of Section IV) in lieu of performance warranty.
 - 6.4.3 If the bidder fails to furnish the acceptance in writing, within 7 days of award of contract/ order.
 - 6.4.4 If the bidder fails to supply the material.

7. Period of validity of bids

- 7.1. Bids shall be valid for minimum 180 days from the date of submission. Bid valid for a shorter period shall stand rejected.
- 7.2. CDAC may ask for the bidder's consent to extend the period of validity. Such request and the response shall be made in writing only. The bidder is free not to accept such request without forfeiting the EMD. A bidder agreeing to the request for extension will not be permitted to modify his bid.

B. SUBMISSION OF BIDS

The online bid shall be neat, plain and intelligible. Each page of the bid should be signed by the authorized person. They should not contain any terms and conditions, printed or otherwise, which are not applicable to the Bid. The conditional bid will be summarily rejected. Insertions, postscripts, additions and alterations shall not be recognized, unless confirmed by bidder's signature.

8. Deadline for Submission of Bids

- 8.1 Bids must be submitted online before the due date and time as specified in the critical date sheet.
- 8.2 CDAC may extend this deadline for submission of bids by amending the bid documents and the same shall be suitably notified on the websites only.

9. Late Bids

The online bid submission would not be possible after the deadline for submission of bids.

C. BID OPENING AND EVALUATION OF BIDS

10. Opening of Bids

- 10.1 The technical bids will be evaluated to shortlist the eligible bidders. The technical bids of only the eligible bidders shall be considered for further processing (technical evaluation).
- 10.2 Bidder whose technical bid is found to be acceptable and meeting the eligibility requirements as specified in this tender will be informed about the date and time of the opening of the commercial bid.
- 10.3 CDAC will open commercial bids of only the technically short listed bids at the time and date to be informed later.

D. AWARD OF CONTRACT

11. Evaluation of Proposals & Award Criteria

- 11.1 The bidder must quote for all the items mentioned under Section V Schedule of Requirement. The lowest price criteria shall be applied on the total composite amount (inclusive of all) of all items taken together.
- 11.2 Preliminary scrutiny of the proposal will be made to determine whether they are complete, required processing fee (Tender Fee) and bid security (EMD) have been furnished, whether the uploaded documents have been properly signed and whether the bids are generally in order. Proposals not conforming to such preliminary requirements will be prima facie rejected.
- 11.3 Bids complying with all the eligibility requirements mentioned under Section III Clause 4 of this tender document and fulfilling the specifications and schedule of requirements mentioned in Tech_Comp_Doc.pdf and Section V shall be treated as substantially responsive bids. Responsiveness of the bids shall be determined on the basis of the contents of the bid itself and shall not be determined by extrinsic evidences.
- 11.4 CDAC, if required, may ask bidders for presentation on the solution offered. Failure on part of bidder to arrange the presentation on the date & place fixed shall result in the rejection of technical bids and financial bids of these bidders shall not be opened. Also, if it is found after presentation that the solution offered is not meeting the specifications prescribed by, such bidders shall be treated as substantially non-responsive. CDAC decision shall be final in this regard. The place for presentation shall be conveyed to the bidders at an appropriate date.
- 11.5 Commercial bids of only those bidders will be opened who are found to be substantially responsive and the work shall be awarded to the commercially lowest bidder.
- 11.6 Bidder should quote their rates by uploading in prescribed Performa in BOQ_XXXX.xls only. Commercial bids/ prices/ rates other than the format provided or elsewhere in the Bid Document shall be rejected by CDAC.
- 11.7 The rates quoted in figures would be automatically converted in words in BOQ_XXXX.xls. The bidder should carefully cross check the prices entered in figures with corresponding figures converted in words. In case of discrepancy between words and figures, the rates quoted in words shall be treated as final. The correct amount will be calculated by multiplying unit price with quantity and in case of any discrepancy, the corrected amount shall be considered and total of all corrected amount shall be bidder's total quoted amount.
- 11.8 In the copies of supply order/ contract/ agreement/ experience certificate submitted by the bidder, if the currency is other than Indian Rupees, the value of work in Indian Rupees shall be determined by using the exchange rate declared by Reserve Bank of India as on the last

- date of submission of technical/ commercial bids and the eligibility of the bidder shall be determined accordingly.
- 11.9 If more than one bidder happens to quote the same lowest price, CDAC reserves the right to split the order and award the contract to more than one bidder. The splitting in such case will be done on the basis of item wise lowest price quoted by the bidders.

12. Purchaser's Right to amend Scope of Work

- 12.1 If, for any unforeseen reasons, CDAC is required to change the Scope of Supply, this change shall be acceptable to the bidder without change in the unit price quoted.
- 12.2 CDAC reserves the right to reject one/ all the bids or cancel the tender without assigning any reasons there for.
- 12.3 CDAC reserves the right to accord relaxation uniformly to all the bidders in case the bid submitted by all the bidders are found to have minor deviation.

13. Corrupt or Fraudulent Practices

- 13.1 It is expected that the bidders who wish to bid for this project have highest standards of ethics.
- 13.2 CDAC will reject bid if it determines that the bidder recommended for award has engaged in corrupt or fraudulent practices while competing for this contract;
- 13.3 CDAC may declare a vendor ineligible, either indefinitely or for a stated duration, to be awarded a contract if it at any time determines that the vendor has engaged in corrupt and fraudulent practices during the execution of contract.

14. Interpretation of the clauses in the Tender Document / Contract Document

14.1 In case of any ambiguity/ dispute in the interpretation of any of the clauses in this Tender Document; Director General, CDAC interpretation of the clauses shall be final and binding on all parties.

END OF SECTION III

SECTION IV: SPECIAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT (SCC)

1. Prices

- 1.1. The price quoted shall be considered firm and no price escalation will be permitted.
- 1.2. Bidders must quote the prices in INR only and as per the prescribed Performa in **BOQ_XXXX.xls** only.
- 1.3. The prices quoted should be inclusive of freight, insurance, packing and applicable taxes till destination. The packing shall be transport worthy so as to prevent their damage or deterioration to goods during transit to their final destination as indicated in this document. The packing shall be sufficient to withstand, without limitation, rough handling during transit and exposure to extreme temperatures, salt and precipitation during transit and open storage. Packing case size and weights shall take into consideration, where appropriate, and the remoteness of the Goods final destination and the absence of heavy handling facilities at all point in transit. However risk in good shall continue with supplier till goods are delivered in good condition at end user's site duly certified by CDAC, end user & Indian Mission in Vanuatu.

2. Taxes and Duties:

- 2.1. The basic price & all applicable taxes and/ or duties except customs duty should be included in the price quoted. The items being imported in Vanuatu from India/ third country will be exempted from payment of Custom Duty. The Government of Vanuatu/ end user on the request of supplier shall provide necessary Custom Duty Exemption Certificate but the custom clearance will be the responsibility of the successful bidder. No Concession Tax Form (C/D) will be given by CDAC.
- 2.2. Bidder shall arrange to clear the consignment after following customs formalities at Vanuatu and shall arrange to deliver the consignment to the end user individual site(s). The cost and risk of the consignment rests with the bidder till it is delivered to the end user individual site(s).

3. Payments:

- CDAC shall release 70% of the payment to the supplier on the receipt of proof of dispatch and Performance Bank Guarantee after receipt of funds from MEA.
- Balance 30% of the payment shall be released by CDAC after successful delivery of all the books on physical verification at site by a Project Monitoring Committee (PMC) duly constituted by MEA after receipt of funds from MEA.

4. Performance Bank Guarantee (PBG):

The successful bidder within 30 days must submit a PBG equivalent to 10% of the order value on receipt of supply order from CDAC as per the format provided in *Annexure IV* of this tender document. This Bank Guarantee should remain valid (6) six months beyond the period of delivery i.e. 10 (ten) months from the date of its submission to CDAC.

5. Transport/ Shipping Documents:

After the consignment is ready for dispatch, the successful bidder shall be required to furnish the following documents:

- i. Chartered Engineer Certificate
- ii. Bill of Lading/ Air Way Bill (booking details)
- iii. Packing List
- iv. Insurance Policy
- v. Invoice & other relevant document(s)

Actual shipment should be done only after receipt of concurrence from CDAC based upon the abovementioned documents.

6. Penalty for delayed Services:

CDAC reserves the right to levy penalty @ 1% of order value per week of delay beyond the scheduled deliveries/ execution/ service/ support/ complaint resolution, subject to maximum of 10% of the order value. CDAC reserves the right to cancel the order in case the delay is more than 10 weeks. The penalties, if any shall be recovered from the Performance Bank Guarantee (PBG) submitted by the successful bidder or from the Balance payment reserved with CDAC, in case of non-submission of PBG.

CDAC may consider relaxing the penalty and delivery requirements, as specified in this document, if and to the extent that, the delay in performance or other failure to perform its obligations under the contract is the result of circumstances not attributed to the bidder. For any such relaxation, the bidder should sought prior written approval from CDAC by submitting proper justification with documentary evidences.

7. Jurisdiction:

The disputes, legal matters, court matters, if any shall be subject to Delhi jurisdiction only.

8. Force Majeure:

CDAC may consider relaxing the penalty and delivery requirements, as specified in this document, if and to the extent that, the delay in performance or other failure to perform its obligations under the contract is the result of a Force Majeure. Force Majeure is defined as an event of effect that cannot reasonably be anticipated such as acts of God (like earthquakes, floods, storms etc.), acts of states, the direct and indirect consequences of wars (declared or undeclared), hostilities, national emergencies, civil commotion and strikes at successful bidder's OEM premises.

9. Arbitration:

All disputes of any kind arising out of supply, commissioning, acceptance, warranty maintenance etc., shall be referred by either party (CDAC or the bidder) after issuance of 30 (thirty) days' notice in writing to the other party clearly mentioning the nature of dispute to a single arbitrator acceptable to both the parties. The venue for arbitration shall be specified in the purchase agreement. The jurisdiction of the courts shall be specified in the purchase agreement. The Arbitration and Conciliation Act 1996 and the rules made there under with all/ any modifications or amendments thereof for the time being in force shall apply to the arbitration proceedings.

END OF SECTION IV

SECTION V – SCHEDULE OF REQUIREMENT (Bill of Material)

	A.	COURSEWARE			
	I. Diploma	in Java Programming (DJP)			
S. No.	Title	Author/ Publication	Qty	ISBN No.	
1	Fundamentals of Computers, 6th Edition	V. Rajaraman, N. Adabala / PHI Learning	10	9788120350670	
2	Operating System Concepts, 8th Edition	Silberschatz, Galvin Gagne / Wiley India	10	9788126520510	
3	Software Engineering, 7th Edition	Roger S. Pressman / Tata McGraw Hill	10	9789339212087	
4	The C Programming Language (ANSI C Version), 2nd Edition	Brian W. Kernighan, Dennis M. Ritchie / PHI Learning	10	9788120305960	
5	C++ Primer Plus, 6th Edition	Tejpal Sheth / Pearson Education	10	9789332546189	
6	Fundamentals of Data Structures in C++, 2nd Edition	Ellis Horowitz, Sahni Sartaj, Dinesh Mehta / Orient Longman	10	9788173716065	
7	Oracle Database 11G: The Complete Reference, 1st Edition	Kevin Loney / Tata Mcgraw Hill	10	9780070140790	
8	HTML5 covers CSS3, Java Script, XML, XHTML, Ajax, PHP and jQuery- Black Book	Kogent Learning Solutions Inc. / Dreamtech Press	10	9789350040959	
9	Java - The Complete Reference, 9th Edition	Herbert Schildt / Tata Mcgraw Hill	10	9789339212094	
10	Java Server Programming (J2EE 1.7) Black Book	Kogent Learning Solutions Inc. / Dreamtech Press	10	9789351194170	
	II. Diploma N	S.NET Programming (MS.Net)			
S. No.	Title	Author/ Publication	Qty	ISBN No.	
1	Fundamentals of Computers, 6th Edition	V. Rajaraman, N. Adabala / PHI Learning	10	9788120350670	
2	Operating System Concepts, 8th Edition	Silberschatz, Galvin Gagne / Wiley India	10	9788126520510	
3	Software Engineering, 7th Edition	Roger S. Pressman / Tata McGraw Hill	10	9789339212087	
4	The C Programming Language (ANSI C Version), 2nd Edition	Brian W. Kernighan, Dennis M. Ritchie / PHI Learning	10	9788120305960	
5	C++ Primer Plus, 6th Edition	Tejpal Sheth / Pearson Education	10	9789332546189	
6	Fundamentals of Data Structures in C++, 2nd Edition	Ellis Horowitz, Sahni Sartaj, Dinesh Mehta / Orient Longman	10	9788173716065	
7	Oracle Database 11G: The Complete Reference, 1st Edition	Kevin Loney / Tata Mcgraw Hill	10	9780070140790	
8	HTML5 covers CSS3, Java Script, XML, XHTML, Ajax, PHP and jQuery- Black Book	Kogent Learning Solutions Inc. / Dreamtech Press	10	9789350040959	
9	ASP.Net 4.5 Covers C# and VB Codes: Black Book	Kogent Learning Solutions Inc. / Dreamtech Press	10	9789351190806	
III. Diploma in Quality Assurance (DQA)					
	III. Diploma	in Quality Assurance (DQA)			

Eurodamentals of Computers, 6th Edition V. Rajaraman, N. Adabala / PHI 10 9788120350670 2 Edition V. Rajaraman, N. Adabala / PHI 10 9788126520510 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2		[T			
Edition	1	Fundamentals of Computers, 6th Edition	V. Rajaraman, N. Adabala / PHI Learning	10	9788120350670	
3 C Version), 2nd Edition Telpial Sheth / PHI Learning 10 9788120305990 4 C++ Primer Plus, 6th Edition Telpial Sheth / Pearson Education 10 9789332546189 5 Fundamentals of Data Structures in C++, 2nd Edition Dinesh Mehta / Orient Longman 10 9788173716065 6 Reference, 1** Edition Kevin Loney / Tata Mcgraw Hill 10 9780070140790 HTML5 covers CSS3, Java Script, 7 XML, XHTML, Ajax, PHP and jQuery-Black Book 10 9789339212087 8 Software Engineering, 7th Edition Roger S. Pressman / Tata 10 9789339212087 9 Software Quality Assurance: From 9 Theory to Implementation, 2004 Printing 10 Software Testing: Principles, 7 Techniques and Tools, 1** Edition IV. Diploma in Business Computing (DBC) S. No. Title Author/ Publication Qty ISBN No. 1 Computer Fundamentals (With CD) Pradeep Sinha, Priti Sinha / BPB 10 9788120339197 3 Programming in ANSI C E. Balaguruswamy / TMH 10 9781259004612 4 Thinking in C++: Introduction to Standard C++ Vol - 1 Bruce Eckel / Pearson 10 9788131706619 5 No. Title Sindard C++ Vol - 1 Bruce Eckel / Pearson 10 9788131706619 6 Programming in ANSI C E. Balaguruswamy / TMH 10 9781259004612 7 Thinking in C++: Introduction to Standard C++ Vol - 1 Bruce Eckel / Pearson 10 9788131706619 8 Visual Basic NET Programming: Black Reference Visual Basic NET Programming: Black Book (With CD) V. Diploma in Network Security and Ethical Hacking (DNSEH) V. Diploma in Network Security and Ethical Hacking (DNSEH) V. Diploma in Network Security and Ethical Hacking (DNSEH) V. Diploma in Network Security and Ethical Hacking (DNSEH) V. Diploma in Network Security and Ethical Hacking (DNSEH) V. Diploma in Network Security and Ethical Hacking (DNSEH) V. Diploma in Network Security and Ethical Hacking (DNSEH) V. Diploma in Network Security and Ethical Hacking (DNSEH) V. Diploma in Network Security and Ethical Hacking (DNSEH) V. Diploma in Network Security and Ethical Hacking (DNSEH) V. Diploma in Network Security and Ethical Hacking (DNSEH) V. Diploma in Network Security and Ethical Hacking (DNSEH) V. Diploma in Network Security a	2			10	9788126520510	
Fundamentals of Data Structures in C++, 2nd Edition	3			10	9788120305960	
C++, 2nd Edition Dinesh Mehta / Orient Longman 10 978817/316068	4	C++ Primer Plus, 6th Edition	Tejpal Sheth / Pearson Education	10	9789332546189	
Reference, 1** Edition Reviit Lorey / Tata Mcgraw Hill 10 97:000/01/40/39 HTML5 covers CSS3, Java Script, XML, XHTML, Ajax, PHP and jQuery-Black Book Rook Rook Rook Rook Rook Rook Roo	5			10	9788173716065	
7 XML, XHTML, Ajax, PHP and jQuery- Black Book 8 Software Engineering, 7th Edition Phory to Implementation, 2004 Printing 9 Theory to Implementation, 2004 Printing 10 Software Testing: Principles, Techniques and Tools, 1st Edition IV. Diploma in Business Computing (DBC) S. No. Title Computer Fundamentals (With CD) Pradeep Sinha, Pritt Sinha / BPB Programming in ANSI C Fundamentals of Software Engineering Principles Author/ Publication Programming in ANSI C Standard C++ Vol - 1 Microsoft Office 2013 Bible: The Comprehensive Tutorial Resource Meterence Web Technologies HTML, Javascript, PHP, Java, JSP, ASP NET, XML and AJAX Black Book V. Diploma in Network Security and Ethical Hacking (DNSEH) S. No. Title Author/ Publication Author/ Publication Author/ Publication Otty Pra81259004612 Bruce Eckel / Pearson Dy788131706619 9788126543625 6 Oracle Database 11g The Complete Reference Web Technologies HTML, Javascript, PHP, Java, JSP, ASP NET, XML and AJAX Black Book Visual Basic .NET Programming: Black Book (With CD) V. Diploma in Network Security and Ethical Hacking (DNSEH) S. No. Title Author/ Publication Otty SBN No. 1 Fundamentals Of Computer Networks William Stallings / Pearson 10 978812654266 Parson Oracle Database 11g The Complete Reference V. Diploma in Network Security and Ethical Hacking (DNSEH) S. No. Title Author/ Publication Otty SBN No. 1 Fundamentals Of Computer Networks Private Limited Helen Morris & Liz Gallacher/ Sybex (Willey) 10 9788126562466	6		Kevin Loney / Tata Mcgraw Hill	10	9780070140790	
Software Quality Assurance: From Theory to Implementation, 2004 Printing Software Testing: Principles, Techniques and Tools, 1st Edition IV. Diploma in Business Computing (DBC) S. No. Title Author/ Publication Upgramming: Black Book (With CD) Pradeep Sinha, Priti Sinha / BPB 10 9788120338197 2 Fundamentals of Software Engineering Rajib Mall / PHI Learning 10 9788120338197 3 Programming in ANSI C E. Balaguruswamy / TMH 10 97881259004612 4 Thinking in C++: Introduction to Standard C++ Vol - 1 Bruce Eckel / Pearson 10 9788126543625 5 Microsoft Office 2013 Bible: The Complete Reference Bucki, Walkenbach / Wiley 10 978817722696 6 Verback Security Septembers Steven Holzner / Wiley 10 978817722696 8 Visual Basic NET Programming: Black Book (With CD) V. Diploma in Network Security and Ethical Hacking (DNSEH) 5 No. Title Author/ Publication Qty ISBN No. Sudakshina Kundu / PHI Learning 10 9788137716649 10 9788137716649 11 Pundamentals Of Computer Networks Private Limited 10 9788137716649 3 ITIL Intermediate Certification Companion Study Guide Wiley Helen Morris & Liz Gallacher/ Sybex (Wiley) 10 9788131716649	7	XML, XHTML, Ajax, PHP and jQuery-		10	9789350040959	
9 Theory to Implementation, 2004 Printing 10 Software Testing: Principles, Techniques and Tools, 1st Edition IV. Diploma in Business Computing (DBC) S. No. Title Author/ Publication Dynamics (With CD) Pradeep Sinha, Priti Sinha / BPB 10 9788176567527 2 Fundamentals of Software Engineering Rajib Mall / PHI Learning 10 9788120338197 3 Programming in ANSI C E. Balaguruswamy / TMH 10 9781259004612 4 Thinking in C++: Introduction to Standard C++ Vol - 1 Bruce Eckel / Pearson 10 9788131706619 5 Microsoft Office 2013 Bible: The Comprehensive Tutorial Resource Bucki, Walkenbach / Wiley 10 9788126543625 6 Oracle Database 11g The Complete Reference Kevin Loney / TMH 10 9780070140790 Web Technologies HTML, Javascript, PHP, Java, JSP, ASP, NET, XML and AJAX Black Book (With CD) Wiley Sook (With CD) Stephensive Tutorial Resource Source Sook (With CD) Stephensive Security and Ethical Hacking (DNSEH) S. No. Title Author/ Publication Qty ISBN No. 1 Fundamentals Of Computer Networks Security and Ethical Hacking (DNSEH) S. Notwork Security Essentials: William Stallings / Pearson 10 9788131716649 3 ITIL Intermediate Certification Companion Study Guide Willey Willey) 10 9788126562466	8	Software Engineering, 7 th Edition		10	9789339212087	
No. Title	9	Theory to Implementation, 2004	Galin / Pearson Education	10	9788131723951	
S. No. Title Author/ Publication Qty ISBN No. 1 Computer Fundamentals (With CD) Pradeep Sinha, Priti Sinha / BPB 10 9788176567527 2 Fundamentals of Software Engineering Rajib Mall / PHI Learning 10 9788120338197 3 Programming in ANSI C E. Balaguruswamy / TMH 10 9781259004612 4 Thinking in C++: Introduction to Standard C++ Vol - 1 Bruce Eckel / Pearson 10 9788131706619 5 Microsoft Office 2013 Bible: The Comprehensive Tutorial Resource Bucki, Walkenbach / Wiley 10 9788126543625 6 Oracle Database 11g The Complete Reference Kevin Loney / TMH 10 9780070140790 7 Web Technologies HTML, Javascript, PHP, Java, JSP, ASP.NET, XML and AJAX Black Book With CD) Steven Holzner / Wiley 10 9788177229974 8 Visual Basic .NET Programming: Black Book (With CD) Steven Holzner / Wiley 10 9788177226096 V. Diploma in Network Security and Ethical Hacking (DNSEH) S. No. Title Author/ Publication Qty ISBN No. 1 Fundamentals Of Computer Networks Private Limited Private Limited 9788120334526 2 Network Security Essentials: Applications and Standards William Stallings / Pearson 10 9788126562466 3 ITIL Intermediate Certification Companion Study Guide 9788126562466	10		M G Limaye / Tata McGraw Hill	10	9780070139909	
1 Computer Fundamentals (With CD) Pradeep Sinha, Priti Sinha / BPB 10 9788176567527 2 Fundamentals of Software Engineering Rajib Mall / PHI Learning 10 9788120338197 3 Programming in ANSI C E. Balaguruswamy / TMH 10 97881259004612 4 Thinking in C++: Introduction to Standard C++ Vol - 1 Bruce Eckel / Pearson 10 9788131706619 5 Microsoft Office 2013 Bible: The Complete Reference Bucki,Walkenbach / Wiley 10 9788126543625 6 Oracle Database 11g The Complete Reference Kevin Loney / TMH 10 9780070140790 Web Technologies HTML, Javascript, PHP, Java, JSP, ASP.NET, XML and AJAX Black Book Kogent / DreamTech 10 9788177229974 8 Visual Basic .NET Programming: Black Book (With CD) Steven Holzner / Wiley 10 9788177226096 V. Diploma in Network Security and Ethical Hacking (DNSEH) V. Diploma in Network Security and Ethical Hacking (DNSEH) S. No. Title Author/ Publication Qty ISBN No. 1 Fundamentals Of Computer Networks Sudakshina Kundu / PHI Learning Private Limited 10 9788120334526 <td></td> <td>IV. Diploma i</td> <td>n Business Computing (DBC)</td> <td></td> <td></td>		IV. Diploma i	n Business Computing (DBC)			
2 Fundamentals of Software Engineering Rajib Mall / PHI Learning 10 9788120338197 3 Programming in ANSI C E. Balaguruswamy / TMH 10 9781259004612 4 Thinking in C++: Introduction to Standard C++ Vol - 1 Bruce Eckel / Pearson 10 9788131706619 5 Microsoft Office 2013 Bible: The Comprehensive Tutorial Resource Bucki,Walkenbach / Wiley 10 9788126543625 6 Oracle Database 11g The Complete Reference Kevin Loney / TMH 10 9780070140790 7 Web Technologies HTML, Javascript, PHP, Java, JSP, ASP.NET, XML and AJAX Black Book Kogent / DreamTech 10 9788177229974 8 Visual Basic .NET Programming: Black Book (With CD) Steven Holzner / Willey 10 9788177226096 9 V. Diploma in Network Security and Ethical Hacking (DNSEH) S. No. Title Author/ Publication Qty ISBN No. 1 Fundamentals Of Computer Networks Sudakshina Kundu / PHI Learning Private Limited 10 9788120334526 2 Network Security Essentials: Applications and Standards William Stallings / Pearson 10 9788126562466	S. No.	Title	Author/ Publication	Qty	ISBN No.	
3 Programming in ANSI C 4 Thinking in C++: Introduction to Standard C++: Uol - 1 5 Microsoft Office 2013 Bible: The Comprehensive Tutorial Resource 6 Oracle Database 11g The Complete Reference 7 Web Technologies HTML, Javascript, PHP, Java, JSP, ASP.NET, XML and AJAX Black Book 8 Visual Basic .NET Programming: Black Book (With CD) V. Diploma in Network Security and Ethical Hacking (DNSEH) S. No. Title Author/ Publication 1 Fundamentals Of Computer Networks 2 Network Security Essentials: Applications and Standards 3 ITIL Intermediate Certification Companion Study Guide E. Balaguruswamy / TMH 10 9781259004612 Bruce Eckel / Pearson 10 97881259004612 Redresson 10 9788126543625 E. Balaguruswamy / TMH 10 9788131706619 Sudki, Walkenbach / Wiley 10 9788126543625 E. Balaguruswamy / TMH 10 9788126543625 Bruce Eckel / Pearson 10 9788126543625 E. Balaguruswamy / TMH 10 9788126543625 Bruce Eckel / Pearson 10 9788126562466 E. Balaguruswamy / TMH 10 9788131706619 For Author / Pearson 10 9788126562466	1	Computer Fundamentals (With CD)	Pradeep Sinha, Priti Sinha / BPB	10	9788176567527	
4 Thinking in C++: Introduction to Standard C++ Vol - 1 5 Microsoft Office 2013 Bible: The Comprehensive Tutorial Resource 6 Oracle Database 11g The Complete Reference Web Technologies HTML, Javascript, PHP, Java, JSP, ASP.NET, XML and AJAX Black Book 8 Visual Basic .NET Programming: Black Book (With CD) V. Diploma in Network Security and Ethical Hacking (DNSEH) S. No. Title Author/ Publication 1 Network Security Essentials: Applications and Standards William Stallings / Pearson 10 9788131706619 10 9788126543625 10 9788126543625 Revin Loney / TMH 10 9780070140790 10 9788177229974 10 9788177229974 10 9788177226096 Steven Holzner / Wiley 10 9788177226096 10 9788120334526 11 Fundamentals Of Computer Networks Sudakshina Kundu / PHI Learning Private Limited 10 9788120334526 11 Pagent / DreamTech 12 Private Limited 13 Private Limited 14 PHI Learning Private Limited 15 Private Limited 16 Private Limited 17 Private Limited 18 Private Limited 19 Private Limited 10 Private Limited	2	Fundamentals of Software Engineering	Rajib Mall / PHI Learning	10	9788120338197	
Standard C++ Vol - 1 Microsoft Office 2013 Bible: The Comprehensive Tutorial Resource Bucki, Walkenbach / Wiley 10 9788126543625 6 Oracle Database 11g The Complete Reference Kevin Loney / TMH 10 9780070140790 Web Technologies HTML, Javascript, PHP, Java, JSP, ASP.NET, XML and AJAX Black Book 8 Visual Basic .NET Programming: Black Book (With CD) V. Diploma in Network Security and Ethical Hacking (DNSEH) S. No. Title Author/ Publication 10 9788126543625 Author/ Publication 10 9788177229974 Network Security Essentials: Applications and Standards William Stallings / Pearson 10 9788131706619 10 9788126543625 10 9788177229974 10 9788177226096 William Stallings / Pearson 10 9788120334526 10 9788131716649 Helen Morris & Liz Gallacher/ Sybex (Wiley) 10 9788126562466	3	Programming in ANSI C	E. Balaguruswamy / TMH	10	9781259004612	
Comprehensive Tutorial Resource Buckl, Walkenbach / Wiley Oracle Database 11g The Complete Reference Kevin Loney / TMH 10 9780070140790 Web Technologies HTML, Javascript, PHP, Java, JSP, ASP.NET, XML and AJAX Black Book Visual Basic .NET Programming: Black Book (With CD) V. Diploma in Network Security and Ethical Hacking (DNSEH) S. No. Title Author/ Publication Fundamentals Of Computer Networks Villiam Stallings / Pearson Network Security Essentials: Applications and Standards William Stallings / Pearson 10 9788126543625 10 9788126543625 Private Limited William Stallings / Pearson 11 9788126562466 Private Limited William Stallings / Pearson 12 9788126562466	4		Bruce Eckel / Pearson	10	9788131706619	
Reference Revin Loney / Ninh 10 9788177120901 10 9788177120901 10 9788177120901 10 9788177120901 10 9788177120901 10 9788177120901 10 97881771200901 10 97881771200901 10 97881771200901 10 97881771200901 10 97881771200901 10 97881771200901 10 97881771200901 10 97881771200901 10 97881771200901 10 97881771200901 10 97881771200901 10 97881771200901 10 97881771200901 10 97881771200901 10 97881771200901 10 97881771200901 10 97881771200901 10 97881771200901 10 9788177110001 10 9788171710001 10 978817110001 10 978817710001 10 978817710001 10 978817110001 10 9788177100001 10 97881771000001 10 978817710000000000000000000	5		Bucki,Walkenbach / Wiley	10	9788126543625	
7 PHP, Java, JSP, ASP.NET, XML and AJAX Black Book	6		Kevin Loney / TMH	10	9780070140790	
V. Diploma in Network Security and Ethical Hacking (DNSEH) S. No. Title Author/ Publication Qty ISBN No. 1 Fundamentals Of Computer Networks Sudakshina Kundu / PHI Learning Private Limited 10 9788120334526 2 Network Security Essentials: Applications and Standards William Stallings / Pearson 10 9788131716649 3 ITIL Intermediate Certification Companion Study Guide Helen Morris & Liz Gallacher/ Sybex (Wiley) 10 9788126562466	7	PHP, Java, JSP, ASP.NET, XML and	Kogent / DreamTech	10	9788177229974	
S. No.TitleAuthor/ PublicationQtyISBN No.1Fundamentals Of Computer NetworksSudakshina Kundu / PHI Learning Private Limited1097881203345262Network Security Essentials: Applications and StandardsWilliam Stallings / Pearson1097881317166493ITIL Intermediate Certification Companion Study GuideHelen Morris & Liz Gallacher/Sybex (Wiley)109788126562466	8	Book (With CD)	•		9788177226096	
1 Fundamentals Of Computer Networks Sudakshina Kundu / PHI Learning Private Limited 10 9788120334526 2 Network Security Essentials: Applications and Standards William Stallings / Pearson 10 9788131716649 3 ITIL Intermediate Certification Companion Study Guide Helen Morris & Liz Gallacher/ Sybex (Wiley) 10 9788126562466						
Private Limited 2 Network Security Essentials: Applications and Standards 3 ITIL Intermediate Certification Companion Study Guide Private Limited William Stallings / Pearson 10 9788131716649 Helen Morris & Liz Gallacher/ Sybex (Wiley) 10 9788126562466	S. No.	Titla	Author/ Publication	Qty	ISBN No.	
Applications and Standards William Stallings / Pearson To 9788131716649 ITIL Intermediate Certification Companion Study Guide Helen Morris & Liz Gallacher/ Sybex (Wiley) 10 9788126562466	1	Title				
Companion Study Guide Sybex (Wiley) 10 9788126562466	1		Sudakshina Kundu / PHI Learning	10	9788120334526	
4 Think Python Allen Downey / Shroff Publisher 10 9789350238639		Fundamentals Of Computer Networks Network Security Essentials:	Sudakshina Kundu / PHI Learning Private Limited			
	2	Fundamentals Of Computer Networks Network Security Essentials: Applications and Standards ITIL Intermediate Certification	Sudakshina Kundu / PHI Learning Private Limited William Stallings / Pearson Helen Morris & Liz Gallacher/	10	9788131716649	

	Virtual Boolity Tachnalage	Grigore C. Burdea & Phillippe	10	0700406507004
5	Virtual Reality Technology	Coiffet/ Wiley	10	9788126507894
6	Gray Hat Hacking: The Ethical Hackers Handbook	Shon Harris / TMH	10	978071077316
		n Android Programming (DAP)	T = . T	
S. No.	Title	Author/ Publication	Qty	ISBN No.
1	C++ Primer	Tejpal Sheth / Pearson	10	9789332546189
2	Fundamentals of Data Structure In C++	Horowitz, Sahni Sartaj / Orient Longman	10	9788173716065
3	Beginning Linux Programming	Richard, Neil / Wiley	10	9788126515714
4	Operating Systems Concepts	Galvin / Wiley	10	9788126520510
5	Java: The Complete Reference	Herbert Schidt / TMH	10	9781259002465
6	Mobile and Wireless Design Essentials	Martyn Mallick / Wiley	10	9788126503544
7	Fundamentals of Software Engineering	Rajib Mall / PHI Learning	10	9788120338197
8	Oracle Database 11g The Complete Reference	Kevin Loney / TMH	10	9780070140790
9	Android Application Development	Rick Rogers / Oreilly	10	9788184047332
	VII. Diploma	in Web Technologies (DWT)		
S. No.	Title	Author/ Publication	Qty	ISBN No.
1	Software Engineering: A Practitioners Approach	Roger S. Pressman / McGraw- Hill	10	9789350040959
2	Html5 Black Book: Covers Css3, Javascript, Xml, Xhtml, Ajax, Php And Jquery (English)	Solutions, Kogent Learning / Dreamtech Press	10	9789350040959
3	Core Java As Integrated Approach	Dr r Nageswara Rao / Dream Tech	10	9789351199250
4	Java Server Programming (J2EE 1.7 Edition) Black Book	Kogent Learning / Dreamtech Press	10	9789351194170
5	SQL, PL/SQL: The Programming Language Of Oracle (With CD-ROM) (English) 4 th Revised Edition	Ivan Bayross / BPB	10	9788176569644
	VIII. Advanced Diplo	ma in Information Technology (AD	IT)	
S. No.	Title	Author/ Publication	Qty	ISBN No.
1	Fundamentals of computers	V Rajaraman/ Neeharika Adabala / PHI	10	9788120350670
2	Operating System Principles (English) 7th Edition	Silberschatz Galvin Gagne / Wiley India Pvt Ltd	10	9788126509621
3	Database Concepts and Systems for Students (English) 3rd Edition	Ivan Bayross / x-team	10	9788184046694
	Cton by Cton Migrocoft Access 2042	COX; LAMBERT / PHI Learning	10	0700400047504
4	Step by Step - Microsoft Access 2013	Press	10	9788120347564
5	Visual Basic 2015 Unleashed	Press Alessandro Del Sole/ Pearson	10	9788120347564
5	Visual Basic 2015 Unleashed Comdex Computer Course Kit:	Alessandro Del Sole/ Pearson	10	978932570900
5	Visual Basic 2015 Unleashed Comdex Computer Course Kit: Windows 7 With Office 2010 Sams Teach Yourself Visual Interdev 6 In 21 Days, 1/e PB (English) 1st Edition	Alessandro Del Sole/ Pearson Vikas Gupta/ Dreamtech Press	10 10 10	978932570900 9789350044513 9788176351430

1	Computer Networks: Principles, Technologies And Protocols For Network Design	Natalia Olifer / Wiley India Pvt Ltd	10	9788126509171
2	Windows Server 2008 How to	J Peter Bruzzese, Ronald Barrett & Wayne Dipchan/ Pearson	10	9788131758076
3	Unix and Linux System Administration Handbook	Evi Nemeth/ Pearson	10	9789332547919
	X. Certifi	cate Course in Linux (CCL)		
S. No.	Title	Author/ Publication	Qty	ISBN No.
1	Linux Bible (English) 9th Edition	CHRISTOPHER NEGUS / Wiley	10	9788126555857
			İ	
2	Programming Perl (English) 4th Edition	Jon Orwant, Tom Christiansen, Larry Wall / O' Reilly	10	9789350236505

B. REFERENCE BOOKS

I. Diploma in Java Programming (DJP)

S. No.	Title	Author/ Publication	Qty	ISBN No.
1	Computer Fundamentals (With CD), 6th Edition	Pradeep Sinha, Priti Sinha / BPB	1	9788176567527
2	Computer Fundamentals, 2010 Printing	Anita Goel / Pearson Edication	1	9788131733097
3	Operating Systems: Internals and Design Principles 6 th Edition	William Stallings / Pearson Edication	1	9788131725283
4	Unix Concepts and Applications 4 th Edition	Sumitabha Das / Tata McGraw Hill	1	9780070635463
5	The Design of UNIX Operating System 1st Edition	Maurice J. Bach / PHI Learning	1	9788120305168
6	Software Engineering 9th Edition	lan Sommerville / Pearson Education	1	9788131762165
7	Software Engineering: A Precise Approach, 2010 Printing	Pankaj Jalote / Wiley India	1	9788126523115
8	Fundamentals of Software Engineering, 4th Edition	Rajib Mall / PHI Learning	1	9788120348981
9	Programming in ANSI C, 6th Edition	E. Balaguruswamy / Tata Mc- Graw Hill	1	9781259004612
10	Let Us C, 2012 Printing	Yashavant Kanetkar / BPB	1	9788183331630
11	Fundamentals of Computer Algorithms, 2nd Edition	Sartaj Sahni, Sanguthevar Rajasekaran, Ellis Horowitz / Universities Press	1	9788173716126
12	Data Structures and Algorithms: Concepts, Techniques and Applications, 1st Edition	G. A. V. PAI / Tata McGrawHill	1	9780070667266
13	Thinking in C++: Introduction to Standard C++ Volume – 1, 2nd Edition	Bruce Eckel / Pearson Education	1	9788131706619
14	Object-oriented Programming Using C++, 1st Edition	Dehuri Satchidananda, Jagadev Alok Kumar, Rath Amiya Kumar / PHI Learning	1	9788120330856
15	Object - Oriented Programming Using C++, 1st Edition	Gopalan N. P., Sivaselvan B., Mala C / PHI Learning	1	9788120339231
16	Mastering Database Technologies, 2005 Edition	Ivan Bayross / BPB	1	9788183331302

Sentre Tata McCraw Hill					
18	17			1	9780071231510
Education	18			1	9788131725221
21 Core JAVA : An Integrated Approach, 1st Edition Stat Edition Standard C++ Volume - 1, 2nd Edition Standard C++	19		· ·	1	9788131716854
22	20	Beginning Java 2 JDK, 5th Edition	Ivor Horton / Wiley India	1	9788126505708
23 Mastering Enterprise JavaBeans 3.0, 1st Edition	21			1	9788177228366
23 Intestining Enterprise Javabeans 3.0, India 24 Java EE 6 Server Programming for Professionals: DVD, 2010 Printing II. Diploma in MS.NET Programming (MS.NET) II. Diploma in MS.NET Programming (MS.NET) II. Diploma in MS.NET Programming (MS.NET) S. No. Title Author/ Publication Qty ISBN No. Computer Fundamentals (With CD), 6th Edition Computer Fundamentals, 2010 Printing Anita Goel / Pearson Edication Operating Systems: Internals and Design Principles, 6th Edition Unix Concepts and Applications, 4th Edition Software Engineering: A Precise Approach, 2010 Printing Fundamentals of Software Engineering: 4th Edition Fundamentals of Software Engineering: 4th Edition Rajib Mall / PHI Learning Programming in ANSI C, 6th Edition E. Balaguruswamy / Tata McGraw Hill Programming in ANSI C, 6th Edition E. Balaguruswamy / Tata McGraw Hill Programming in ANSI C, 6th Edition Fundamentals of Computer Algorithms, 2nd Edition Pundamentals of Computer Algorithms, 2nd Edition Data Structures and Algorithms: Concepts, Techniques and Applications, 1st Edition Data Structures and Algorithms: Concepts, Techniques and Applications, 1st Edition Data Structures and Algorithms: Concepts, Techniques and Applications, 1st Edition Data Structures and Algorithms: Concepts, Techniques and Applications, 1st Edition Data Structures and Algorithms: Concepts, Techniques and Applications, 1st Edition Data Structures and Algorithms: Concepts, Techniques and Applications, 1st Edition Data Structures and Algorithms: Concepts, Techniques and Applications, 1st Edition Data Structures and Algorithms: Concepts, Techniques and Applications, 1st Edition Data Structures and Algorithms: Concepts, Techniques and Applications, 1st Edition Data Structures and Algorithms: Concepts, Techniques and Applications, 1st Edition Data Structures and Algorithms: Concepts, Techniques and Applications, 1st Edition Data Structures and Algorithms: Concepts, Techniques and Applications, 1st Edition Data Structures and Algorithms: Concepts, Techn	22	Head First Java, 2nd Edition		1	9788173666025
24 Java E o Seriver Professionals: DVD, 2010 Printing C. Bayross, V, Shah / Shroff 1 978818404941	23		Brose, Micah Silverman / Wiley	1	9788126509218
S. No. Title Author/ Publication Qty ISBN No. 1 Computer Fundamentals (With CD), 6th Edition Pradeep Sinha, Priti Sinha / BPB 1 978817656752 2 Computer Fundamentals, 2010 Printing Anita Goel / Pearson Edication 1 978813173308 3 Operating Systems: Internals and Design Principles, 6th Edition Edication Edication 1 978813172528 4 Unix Concepts and Applications, 4th Edition Edication 1 9788007063548 5 Software Engineering: A Precise Approach, 2010 Printing Pankaj Jalote / Wiley India 1 978812652311 6 Fundamentals of Software Engineering, 4th Edition E. Balaguruswamy / Tata McGraw Hill 978812034898 7 Programming in ANSI C, 6th Edition E. Balaguruswamy / Tata McGraw Hill 9788125900461 8 Let Us C, 2012 Printing Yashavant Kanetkar / BPB 1 978818333163 9 Fundamentals of Computer Algorithms, 2nd Edition E. Balaguruswamy / Tata McGraw Hill 978817371612 10 Data Structures and Algorithms: Concepts, Techniques and Applications, 1st Edition Bruce Eckel / Pearson Education 1 978813170661 11 Thinking in C++: Introduction to Standard C++ Volume – 1, 2nd Edition Bruce Eckel / Pearson Education 1 97881333033 12 Object - Oriented Programming Using C++, 1st Edition Mastering Database Technologies, 2005 Edition Van Bayross / BPB 1 9788133172522 14 Internet and World Wide Web: How to Program, 4th Edition Parson Education 1 978813172522	24		C. Bayross, V, Shah / Shroff	1	9788184049411
1 Computer Fundamentals (With CD), 6th Edition Pradeep Sinha, Priti Sinha / BPB 1 978817656752 2 Computer Fundamentals, 2010 Printing Anita Goel / Pearson Edication 1 978813173309 3 Operating Systems: Internals and Design Principles, 6th Edition Edication 1 978813172528 4 Unix Concepts and Applications, 4th Edition Software Engineering: A Precise Approach, 2010 Printing Pankaj Jalote / Wiley India 1 978812652311 6 Fundamentals of Software Engineering, 4th Edition Programming in ANSI C, 6th Edition Rajasekaran, Ellis Horowitz / Universities Press 7 Programming in ANSI C, 6th Edition Eaglaguruswamy / Tata McGraw Hill 9788125900461 8 Let Us C, 2012 Printing Yashavant Kanetkar / BPB 1 978818333163 9 Fundamentals of Computer Algorithms, 2nd Edition Sartaj Sahni, Sanguthevar Rajasekaran, Ellis Horowitz / Universities Press 10 Data Structures and Algorithms: Concepts, Techniques and Applications, 1st Edition G. A. V. PAI / Tata McGrawHill 978813170661 11 Thinking in C++: Introduction to Standard C++ Volume – 1, 2nd Edition Program, 1st Edition Programming Using C++, 1st Edition Mastering Database Technologies, 2005 Edition Program, 4th Edition Progra		II. Diploma in I	MS.NET Programming (MS.NET)		
2 Computer Fundamentals, 2010 Printing Anita Goel / Pearson Edication 1 978813173308 3 Operating Systems: Internals and Design Principles, 6th Edition 4 Unix Concepts and Applications, 4th Edition 5 Software Engineering: A Precise Approach, 2010 Printing 6 Fundamentals of Software Engineering, 4th Edition 7 Programming in ANSI C, 6th Edition 8 Let Us C, 2012 Printing 9 Fundamentals of Computer Algorithms, 2nd Edition 9 Fundamentals of Computer Algorithms, 2nd Edition 1 Object - Oriented Programming Using C++, 1st Edition 1 Object - Oriented Programming Using Chapton Sundard C++ Volume – 1, 2nd Edition 1 Oprogram, 4th Edition 1 Oprogram, 4th Edition 1 Oprogram, 4th Edition 2 Programming Dising Chapton Sunday Chapton S	S. No.	Title	Author/ Publication	Qty	ISBN No.
3 Operating Systems: Internals and Design Principles, 6th Edition 4 Unix Concepts and Applications, 4th Edition 5 Software Engineering: A Precise Approach, 2010 Printing 6 Fundamentals of Software Engineering, 4th Edition 7 Programming in ANSI C, 6th Edition 8 Let Us C, 2012 Printing 9 Fundamentals of Computer Algorithms, 2nd Edition Data Structures and Algorithms: 10 Concepts, Techniques and Application to Standard C++: Introduction to Standard C++ Volume – 1, 2nd Edition 12 Object - Oriented Programming Using C++, 1st Edition 13 Mastering Database Technologies, 2005 Edition 14 Internet and World Wide Web: How to Program, 4th Edition 15 Software Engineering, 4th Edition Parks 1 Sumitabha Das / Tata McGrawh 1 978812652311 16 Pankaj Jalote / Wiley India 1 978812652311 17 Programming in ANSI C, 6th Edition Pankaj Jalote / Wiley India 1 978812652311 18 Let Us C, 2012 Printing Pankaj Jalote / Wiley India 1 978812034898 19 Prundamentals of Software Engineering, 4th Edition Pankaj Jalote / Wiley India 1 978812034898 20 Pankaj Jalote / Wiley India 1 978812652311 20 Pankaj Jalote / Wiley India 1 978812652311 21 Pankaj Jalote / Wiley India 1 978812652311 22 Pankaj Jalote / Wiley India 1 978812652311 23 Pankaj Jalote / Wiley India 1 978812652311 24 Pankaj Jalote / Wiley India 1 978812652311 25 Pankaj Jalote / Wiley India 1 978812652311 25 Pankaj Jalote / Wiley India 1 978812652311 25 Pankaj Jalote / Wiley India 1 978812652311 26 Pankaj Jalote / Wiley India 1 978812652311 26 Pankaj Jalote / Wiley India 1 978812652311 27 Pankaj Jalote / Wiley India 1 978812652311 28 Pankaj Jalote / Wiley India 1 978812652311 28 Pankaj Jalote / Wiley India 1 978812652311 28 Pankaj Jalote / Wiley India 1 978812652311 29 Pankaj Jalote / Wiley India 1 978812652311 20 Pankaj Jalote / Wiley India 1 978812652311 20 Pankaj Jalote / Wiley India 1 978812652311 20 Pankaj Jalote	1		Pradeep Sinha, Priti Sinha / BPB	1	9788176567527
Design Principles, 6th Edition Unix Concepts and Applications, 4th Edition Software Engineering: A Precise Approach, 2010 Printing Pankaj Jalote / Wiley India Fundamentals of Software Engineering, 4th Edition Programming in ANSI C, 6th Edition Rajib Mall / PHI Learning Programming in ANSI C, 6th Edition E. Balaguruswamy / Tata Mc-Graw Hill Let Us C, 2012 Printing Fundamentals of Computer Algorithms, 2nd Edition Prundamentals of Computer Algorithms, 2nd Edition Data Structures and Algorithms: Concepts, Techniques and Applications, 1st Edition Thinking in C++: Introduction to Standard C++ Volume – 1, 2nd Edition Dipoport - Oriented Programming Using C++, 1st Edition Dipoport - Oriented Programming Using C-+, 1st Edition Mastering Database Technologies, 2005 Edition Let Use Concepts, Technologies, 2005 Edition Program, 4th Edition Edication Pankaj Jalote / Wiley India 1 978812034898 1 978812034898 1 97881203498 1 97881203498 1 97881203498 1 97881203498 1 978812033923 1 978812033923	2	Computer Fundamentals, 2010 Printing	Anita Goel / Pearson Edication	1	9788131733097
4 Edition Hill 978007063546 5 Software Engineering: A Precise Approach, 2010 Printing Pankaj Jalote / Wiley India 1 978812652311 6 Fundamentals of Software Engineering, 4th Edition Programming in ANSI C, 6th Edition E. Balaguruswamy / Tata Mc-Graw Hill 9788125900461 8 Let Us C, 2012 Printing Yashavant Kanetkar / BPB 1 978818333163 9 Fundamentals of Computer Algorithms, 2nd Edition Pankaj Sartaj Sahni, Sanguthevar Rajasekaran, Ellis Horowitz / Universities Press 10 Data Structures and Algorithms: Concepts, Techniques and Applications, 1st Edition Pankaj Sartaj Sahni, Sangutheval Pankaj Sartaj Santaj Sartaj Santaj Sartaj Sartaj Santaj Sartaj Sartaj Sartaj Sartaj Sartaj Sartaj Sartaj Sartaj Sartaj Santaj Sartaj S	3			1	9788131725283
Approach, 2010 Printing Palikal Jaiote / Wiley India 1 978812032311 6 Fundamentals of Software Engineering, 4th Edition	4			1	9780070635463
7 Programming in ANSI C, 6th Edition 8 Let Us C, 2012 Printing 9 Fundamentals of Computer Algorithms, 2nd Edition 10 Data Structures and Algorithms: Concepts, Techniques and Applications, 1st Edition 11 Thinking in C++: Introduction to Standard C++ Volume – 1, 2nd Edition 12 Object - Oriented Programming Using C++, 1st Edition 13 Mastering Database Technologies, 2005 Edition 14 Internet and World Wide Web: How to Program, 4th Edition 15 Programming in ANSI C, 6th Edition E. Balaguruswamy / Tata Mc- 1 978813172522 E. Balaguruswamy / Tata Mc- 1 978818333163 16 S. B. Balaguruswamy / Tata Mc- 1 978818333163 17 Sartaj Sahni, Sanguthevar Rajasekaran, Ellis Horowitz / Universities Press 18 Object Applications and Algorithms: G. A. V. PAI / Tata McGrawHill 1 978007066726 19 Program, 4th Edition Bruce Eckel / Pearson Education 1 978813170661 20 Object - Oriented Programming Using C++, 1st Edition Mastering Database Technologies, 2005 Edition Ivan Bayross / BPB 1 978818333130 3 Internet and World Wide Web: How to Program, 4th Edition Pragram Education 1 978813172522	5		Pankaj Jalote / Wiley India	1	9788126523115
Programming in ANSI C, 6th Edition Graw Hill 97812590461	6		Rajib Mall / PHI Learning	1	9788120348981
Fundamentals of Computer Algorithms, 2nd Edition Sartaj Sahni, Sanguthevar Rajasekaran, Ellis Horowitz / Universities Press Data Structures and Algorithms: Concepts, Techniques and Applications, 1st Edition Thinking in C++: Introduction to Standard C++ Volume – 1, 2nd Edition Bruce Eckel / Pearson Education 1 978813170661 Dobject - Oriented Programming Using C++, 1st Edition Mastering Database Technologies, 2005 Edition Mastering Database Technologies, 2005 Edition Internet and World Wide Web: How to Program, 4th Edition Harvey M. Deitel, Paul J. Deitel / Pearson Education Parsental Program J. Program J. Program J. Program, 4th Edition Program, 4th Edition Sartaj Sahni, Sanguthevar Rajasekaran, Ellis Horowitz / Universities Press 1 978817371612 1 978817371612 1 978817371612 1 978817371612 Parsen Education Parsen Education 1 978813371612	7	Programming in ANSI C, 6th Edition		1	9781259004612
9 Pull definitions of Computer Algorithms, 2nd Edition Rajasekaran, Ellis Horowitz / Universities Press 1 978817371612 10 Data Structures and Algorithms: Concepts, Techniques and Applications, 1st Edition G. A. V. PAI / Tata McGrawHill 1 978007066726 11 Thinking in C++: Introduction to Standard C++ Volume – 1, 2nd Edition Bruce Eckel / Pearson Education 1 978813170661 12 Object - Oriented Programming Using C++, 1st Edition Gopalan N. P., Sivaselvan B., Mala C / PHI Learning 1 978812033923 13 Mastering Database Technologies, 2005 Edition Internet and World Wide Web : How to Program, 4th Edition Pearson Education 1 978813172522	8	Let Us C, 2012 Printing	Yashavant Kanetkar / BPB	1	9788183331630
10 Concepts, Techniques and Applications, 1st Edition 11 Thinking in C++: Introduction to Standard C++ Volume – 1, 2nd Edition 12 Object - Oriented Programming Using C++, 1st Edition 13 Mastering Database Technologies, 2005 Edition 14 Internet and World Wide Web: How to Program, 4th Edition 15 Concepts, Techniques and G. A. V. PAI / Tata McGrawHill 16 Program, 4th Edition 17 Page 17 Page 20 ProgramHill 18 Program Education 19 Program Education 10 Program ProgramHill 10 Program ProgramHill 11 Program ProgramHill 11 Program Program ProgramHill 12 Program Program ProgramHill 13 Program Program ProgramHill 14 Program P	9		Rajasekaran, Ellis Horowitz /	1	9788173716126
Standard C++ Volume – 1, 2nd Edition 12 Object - Oriented Programming Using C++, 1st Edition 13 Mastering Database Technologies, 2005 Edition 14 Internet and World Wide Web: How to Program, 4th Edition 15 Program, 4th Edition 16 Program Bruce Ecker / Pearson Education 978813170861 978812033923 1 978812033923 1 978812033923 1 978818333130 1 978818333130 1 978813172522 1 97881317252 1 97881317252 1 97881317252 1 97881317252 1 97881317252 1 97881317252 1 97881317252 1 97881317252 1 97881317252 1 97881317252	10	Concepts, Techniques and	G. A. V. PAI / Tata McGrawHill	1	9780070667266
C++, 1st Edition Mala C / PHI Learning 1 978812033923 13 Mastering Database Technologies, 2005 Edition 14 Internet and World Wide Web : How to Program, 4th Edition Harvey M. Deitel, Paul J. Deitel / Pearson Education 1 978818333130	11		Bruce Eckel / Pearson Education	1	9788131706619
2005 Edition IVan Bayross / BPB 1 978818333130 14 Internet and World Wide Web : How to Program, 4th Edition Pearson Education 1 9788133172522	12			1	9788120339231
Program, 4th Edition Pearson Education 978813172522	13		Ivan Bayross / BPB	1	9788183331302
VMI : How to Drogram (Mith CD) 4at U.M. Doital D. I. Doital / Doorses	14			1	9788131725221
15 XML: How to Program (With CD), 1st H. M. Deltel, P. J. Deltel / Pearson 1 978813171685	15	XML: How to Program (With CD), 1st Edition	H. M. Deitel, P. J. Deitel / Pearson Education	1	9788131716854

16	Beginning ASP.NET 4.5 In C# and VB	Imar Spaanjaars / Wiley India	1	9788126539130
17	Professional C# 5.0 and .Net 4.5.1, 2014 Printing	Jay Glynn, Christian Nagel, Morgan Skinner / Wiley India	1	9788126548538
	III. Diploma	in Quality Assurance (DQA)		
S. No.	Title	Author/ Publication	Qty	ISBN No.
1	Computer Fundamentals (With CD), 6th Edition	Pradeep Sinha, Priti Sinha / BPB	1	9788176567527
2	Computer Fundamentals, 2010 Printing	Anita Goel / Pearson Edication	1	9788131733097
3	Unix Concepts and Applications, 4th Edition	Sumitabha Das / Tata McGraw Hill	1	9780070635463
4	Programming in ANSI C, 6th Edition	E. Balaguruswamy / Tata Mc- Graw Hill	1	9781259004612
5	Let Us C, 2012 Printing	Yashavant Kanetkar / BPB	1	9788183331630
6	Fundamentals of Computer Algorithms, 2nd Edition	Sartaj Sahni, Sanguthevar Rajasekaran, Ellis Horowitz / Universities Press	1	9788173716126
7	Data Structures and Algorithms: Concepts, Techniques and Applications, 1st Edition	G. A. V. PAI / Tata McGrawHill	1	9780070667266
8	Object - Oriented Programming Using C++, 1st Edition	Gopalan N. P., Sivaselvan B., Mala C / PHI Learning	1	9788120339231
9	Mastering Database Technologies, 2005 Edition	Ivan Bayross / BPB	1	9788183331302
10	Internet and World Wide Web : How to Program, 4th Edition	Harvey M. Deitel, Paul J. Deitel / Pearson Education	1	9788131725221
11	Software Engineering: A Precise Approach, 2010 Printing	Pankaj Jalote / Wiley India	1	9788126523115
12	Fundamentals of Software Engineering, 4th Edition	Rajib Mall / PHI Learning	1	9788120348981
13	Software Testing Concepts and Tools, 1st Edition	Nageswara Rao Pusuluri / Dreamtech Press	1	9788177227123
14	Software Testing : Principles and Practices, 1st Edition	Srinivasan Desikan, Gopalaswamy Ramesh / Pearson Education	1	9788177581218
15	Software Testing, 2nd Edition	Ron Patton / Pearson Education	1	9788177580310
16	Software Testing Principle and Practices, 2012 Printing	Naresh Chauhan / Oxford University Press	1	9780198061847
17	Software Testing Tools : Covering WinRunner, Silk Test, LoadRunner, JMeter and TestDirector with case studies (With CD), 1st Edition	K.V.K.K. Prasad / Dreamtech Press	1	9788177225327
18	Software Testing And Quality Assurance: Theory and Practice, 2010 Printing	Priyadarshi Tripathy, Kshirasagar Naik / Wiley India	1	9788126525935
19	Experiences of Automation: Case Studies of Software Test Automation, 1st Edition	Graham, Fewster / Pearson Education	1	9788131791318
	IV. Diploma i	n Business Computing (DBC)	1	
S. No.	Title	Author/ Publication	Qty	ISBN No.
J			- I	

3 Softv Appr	damentals of Computers	V. Rajaraman / PHI	1	9788120340114
3 Appr	rating System Concepts	Silberschatz Galvin Gagne / Wiley	1	9788126520510
4 Softs	ware Engineering: A Practitioner's roach	Roger S. Pressman / TMH	1	9780071267823
	ware Engineering	Ian Sommerville / Pearson	1	9788131762165
	ware Engineering: A Precise roach	Pankaj Jalote / Wiley	1	9788126523115
6 Let U	Js C	Yashavant Kanetkar / BPB	1	9788183331630
7 The	C programming Language	Kernighan, Retchie / PHI	1	9788120305960
- × -	osoft Office 2013: All-in-One for mies	Wiley / Wlley	1	9788126541751
9 Offic	e 2013 in easy steps	Michael / TMH	1	9789351344773
10 Obje	ct-oriented Programming Using	Dehuri, Jagadev / PHI	1	9788120330856
11 Obje C++	ct - Oriented Programming Using	Gopalan, Sivaselvan / PHI	1	9788120339231
	Structures, Algorithms And	Sartaj Sahni/ ORIENT	1	9788173715228
Appl	ications In C++ 2nd Edition tering Database Technologies	BLACKSWAN PVT LTD. Ivan Bayross / BPB	1	9788183331302
+		•		
14 Data	base Management Systems	Ramakrishnan / TMH	1	9789339213114
	nning ASP.NET 4.5 In C# and VB	Imar Spaanjaars / Wlley	1	9788126539130
	.Net 4.5 Covers C# and VB Codes: k Book	Kogent / DreamTech	1	9789351190806
17 Appl	Programming Building Internet ication	Misl-Wiley / Wiley	1	9788126502721
	Programming - Building Internet ications	Chris Bates / Wiley	1	9788126512904
1	<u>_</u>	Security and Ethical Hacking (DN		
S. No.	Title	Author/ Publication	Qty	ISBN No.
1 Data	Communications and Networking	Behrouz A Forouzan / Mcgraw Hill Education	1	9780070634145
2 Netw	vork Security A Beginners Guide	MAIWALD / Mcgraw Hill Education	1	9781259029493
The	Web Application Hacker'S dbook: Finding And Exploiting urity Flaws	MISL-DT / Wiley India Pvt Ltd	1	9788126533404
3 Hand				
3 Hand Secu Com 4 Tech	puter Networks: Principles, nnologies And Protocols For york Design	Natalia Olifer / Wiley India Pvt Ltd	1	9788126509171
3 Hand Sect Com 4 Tech Netw 5 Cour	nnologies And Protocols For	Natalia Olifer / Wiley India Pvt Ltd Chuck Easttom / Pearson	1	
3 Hand Sector Com 4 Tech Netw 5 Coul Prace IT SI 6 GUII	nnologies And Protocols For work Design work Defense and ntermeasures: Principles and			9788126509171
3 Hand Sector Se	vork Design vork Defense and entermeasures: Principles and tices ERVICE MANAGEMENT, 2/ED: A DE FOR ITIL FOUNDATION EXAM EDIDATES (English) 2 ed Edition	Chuck Easttom / Pearson Brewster Ernest / BCS, THE CHARTERED INSTITUTE FOR IT - EPZ TITLES Android Programming (DAP)	1	9788126509171 9789332536050
3 Hand Sector Se	vork Design vork Defense and entermeasures: Principles and tices ERVICE MANAGEMENT, 2/ED: A DE FOR ITIL FOUNDATION EXAM EDIDATES (English) 2 ed Edition	Chuck Easttom / Pearson Brewster Ernest / BCS, THE CHARTERED INSTITUTE FOR IT - EPZ TITLES	1	9788126509171 9789332536050
3 Hand Sector Se	nnologies And Protocols For work Design work Defense and htermeasures: Principles and tices ERVICE MANAGEMENT, 2/ED: A DE FOR ITIL FOUNDATION EXAM DIDATES (English) 2 ed Edition VI. Diploma in	Chuck Easttom / Pearson Brewster Ernest / BCS, THE CHARTERED INSTITUTE FOR IT - EPZ TITLES Android Programming (DAP)	1	9788126509171 9789332536050 9781906124939

3	Core Java : Fundamentals - Vol 1	Gary, Horstmann / Pearson	1	9789332514676
4	Java Server Programming (J2EE) Black Book	Kogent / DreamTech	1	9788177229363
5	Mastering Enterprise JavaBeans 3.0	Patel Sriganesh, Gerald, Micah / Wiley	1	9788126509218
6	Java EE 6 Server Programming for Professionals	Ivan, Sharanam, Shah, /x-Team	1	9788184049411
7	Software Engineering: A Practitioner's Approach	Roger S. Pressman / TMH	1	9780071267823
8	Software Engineering	Ian Sommerville / Pearson	1	9788131762165
9	Software Engineering: A Precise Approach	Pankaj Jalote / Wiley	1	9788126523115
10	Wireless and Mobile Networks: Concepts and Protocols	Mahabaleshwar / Wiley	1	9788126520695
11	Wireless and Mobile Network Architectures	Imrich / Wiley	1	9788126515608
12	Mastering Database Technologies	Ivan Bayross / BPB	1	9788183331302
13	Database Management Systems	Ramakrishnan / TMH	1	9789339213114
14	Beginning Android 4 Application Development	Wei-Meng Lee / Wiley	1	9788126535576
15	Professional Android 4 Application Development	Reto Meier / Wiley	1	9788126536085
16	Beginning NFC with Arduino, Android, and PhoneGap	Don, Brian / Oreilly	1	9789351104650
17	UNIX CONCEPTS AND APPLICATIONS	SUMITABHA DAS / TMH	1	9780070635463
18	UNIX Shell Programming	Kanetkar / BPB	1	9788170297536
19	Object-oriented Programming Using C++	Dehuri, Jagadev / PHI	1	9788120330856
20	Object - Oriented Programming Using C++	Gopalan, Sivaselvan / PHI	1	9788120339231
21	Data Structures through C++	ISRD Group / TMH	1	9780071072779
22	Effective C++	Scott Meyers / Pearson	1	9788177589801
23	The C++ Programming Language	Bjarne Stroustrup / Pearson	1	9788131705216
24	Test Your C++ Skills	KANETKAR / BPB	1	9788176565547
	<u>'</u>	in Web Technologies (DWT)	1 1	
S. No.	Title	Author/ Publication	Qty	ISBN No.
1	SQL & PL/SQL for Oracle 11g Black Book	Dr. P.S. Deshpande/ Kogent Learning Solutions Inc. / Dreamtech Press	1	9788177229400
2	Web Technologies HTML, Javascript, PHP, Java, JSP,ASP.NET, XML and AJAX Black Book	solutions, Kogent Learning / Dreamtech Press	1	9788177229974
3	Java- complete Reference	Herbert Schildt / Mc Graw Hill	1	9789339212094
4	Java 8 Programming Black Book	Kogent Learning / Dreamtech Press	1	9789351197584
5	J2Ee: The Complete Reference (English) 1st Edition	Jim Keogh / Mcgraw Hill Education	1	9780070529120
6	Succeeding with Agile : Software Development using Scrum (English) 1st Edition	Cohn / Pearson	1	9789332547964

		1		
7	Database Management Systems (English) 3rd Edition	Raghu Ramakrishnan / Mcgraw Hill Education	1	9789339213114
8	Software Engineering Concepts (English) 1st Edition	Richard E. Fairley / Mcgraw Hill Education	1	9780074631218
9	HTML 5 and CSS 3 Made Simple (With CD) (English)	Ivan Bayross / BPB	1	9788183334419
10	Learning Javascript with HTML 5 (English) 1st Edition	Ramesh Bangia / Khanna Book Publishing	1	9789381068892
11	Php6 And My Sql Bible (English)	BIBLE / Wiley India Pvt Ltd	1	9788126520220
12	Core Java : Fundamentals - Volume 1	Gary Cornell, Cay S. Horstmann / Person	1	9788131762325
13	Core Java : Advanced Features - Volume 2 (8th edition)	Gary Cornell, Cay S. Horstmann / Person	1	99788131725351
	VIII. Advanced Diplo	ma in Information Technology (AD	IT)	
S. No.	Title	Author/ Publication	Qty	ISBN No.
1	Access Database Design and Programming	Roman,steven / SHROFF PUBS & DISTRIBUT. PVT. LTD	1	9788173664281
2	Professional Access 2013 Programming (English) 1st Edition	Teresa Henning / Wiley India Pvt Ltd	1	9788126544844
3	Database System Concepts (English) 6th Edition (Paperback)	Silberschatz A, Korth / Mcgraw Hill Education	1	9789332901384
4	Asp.Net 4.0: Covers C# 2010 And Vb 2010 Codes, Black Book (English, Paperback)	Kogent Learning Solutions Inc. / Dreamtech Press	1	9789350040270
5	Fundamentals of Software Engineering	Rajib Mall / PHI	1	9788120348981
6	Asp.Net 4.0: Covers C# 2010 And Vb 2010 Codes, Black Book (English, Paperback)	Kogent Learning Solutions Inc. / Dreamtech Press	1	9789350040270
7	Advanced Concept in Operating Systems (English) 1st Edition	Singhal / Mcgraw Hill Education	1	9780070472686
8	TEACH YOURSELF TO CREATE WEB PAGES 2/E IN 24 HOURS (English)	Snell / Techmedia	1	9788176354004
9	Unix Concepts and Applications	Sumitabha Das	1	9780070635463
10	Operating System : A Design-Oriented	Charles Crowley / TMH	1	9780074635513
	Approach 1st Edition	,		
0.11-		ata Communication & Networking	<u>`</u>	•
S. No.	Title	Author/ Publication	Qty	ISBN No.
1	Computer Networks	Andrew S.Tanenbaum / Pearson	1	9789332518742
2	MCSA Windows Server 2012 R2 : 3-in- 1 Complete Study Guide	William Panek / Wiley India Pvt Ltd	1	9788126554676
3	Linux Bible 9th Edition	Christopher Negus/ Wiley	1	9788126555857
4	Windows Server 2012 Unleashed 1st Edition	Rand Morimoto/ Pearson	1	9789332502086
0 11		cate Course in Linux (CCL)	6.	1051111
S. No.	Title	Author/ Publication	Qty	ISBN No.
1	Effective Perl Programming : Ways to Write Better, More Idiomatic Perl (English) 2nd Edition	Joseph N. Hall, Joshua A Mcadams / Pearson India	1	9788131774250
2	Perl- The Complete Reference (English) 2nd Edition	Martin C. Brown / Mcgraw Hill Education	1	9780070444805

3	Effective Perl Programming : Ways to Write Better, More Idiomatic Perl (English) 2nd Edition	Joseph N Hall, Joshua A McAdams & Brain D Foy/ Pearson	1	9788131774250
4	Linux: The Complete Reference (English) 6th Edition	Richard Petersen / Mcgraw Hill Education	1	9780070222946
5	Unix and Linux System Administration Handbook (4th Edition)	Evi Nemeth/ Pearson	1	9789332547919

END OF SECTION V

(On company Letter Head & to be signed by MD/ CEO/ Proprietor)

Date:	
То	
The Director Centre for Development of Ad E-25, I & II Floor, Hauz Khas N New Delhi – 110 016, INDIA	
Dear Sir,	
Subject: Authorization to	sign the bid document
This has a reference to your ter IT (CEIT) in Port Vila, Vanuatu.	nder no dated for setting up of Centre of Excellence in
•	Smtworking as is entitled to act on behalf of our inization and empowered to sign this document as well as such other red in this connection.
The specimen signature of Sh./	Smt is as given below.
(Signature 1)	(Signature 2)
	certify that I am <designation> of <company>, and that Sh. specimen signatures are given above is authorized to bind the corporationly.</company></designation>
For M/s (Name of th	e bidder)
Signature & company seal	
Name Designation Email	

(On company Letter Head)

Date:

To

The Director
Centre for Development of Advanced Computing
E-25, I & II Floor, Hauz Khas Market
New Delhi – 110 016, INDIA

Dear Sir,

Subject: Bid Form

This has a reference to your tender no. dated for setting up of Centre of Excellence in IT (CEIT) in Port Vila, Vanuatu.

- 1. Having examined the 'Invitation for Bids', 'Instructions to Bidders' 'Special Conditions of Contract', 'Technical Compliance Document', 'Schedule of Requirements' and the Annexure for the above referred tender, we the undersigned offer to supply, install & commission and guarantee the whole of the said 'Scope of Work' in conformity with the said Special Conditions of Contract and Technical Specifications for the sum mentioned in Commercial Bid submitted separately, or such other sum as may be ascertained in accordance with the conditions. The details of the items/ services for which we have submitted our Technical Bid and for which we have quoted the rates in our Financial Bid are given in required formats.
- 2. We have independently considered each and every clause of this tender document and given our informed consent to them.
- 3. We undertake, if our Bid is accepted, we shall commence the supply of items/ services/ manpower as per delivery schedule offered by us so as to fulfill our obligations as per this Tender Document to full satisfaction of purchaser.
- 4. If our Bid is accepted we will furnish a **Bank Guarantee** of **10**% order value with a validity of **10** months for the Course Material & Reference books.
- 5. We have independently considered the amount shown in 'Special Conditions of Contract' as perestimated liquidated damages and agree that they represent a fair estimate of the damages likely to be suffered by you in the event of the work not being completed in time.
- 6. We agree to abide by this Bid for a minimum period of **180 days** from the date of opening and it shall be remain binding upon us and may be accepted at any time before the expiration of that period or any extended period mutually agreed to.
- 7. This bid, together with any further clarification/ confirmation given by us and your written acceptance thereof, shall constitute a binding contract between us.
- 8. We understand that you are not bound to accept the lowest or any offer you may receive against this bid.
- 9. If our Bid is accepted, we understand that we are to be held solely responsible for the due performance of the Contract.
- 10. All enclosures and relevant documents forming a part of the proposal are complete and attached herewith duly verified by officials authorized to do the same. All documents submitted are genuine and if CDAC finds that we have submitted any forged document, CDAC may reject our bid; forfeit the EMD/ BG and take stringent action against us as per Government of India guidelines.
- 11. We accept that all doubts, concerns or ambiguity in the tender document (if any) would be uploaded by us on CPP Portal before the pre-bid meeting. If we raise any doubt, concerns, ambiguity issues, interpretation issues, after the Pre-Bid meeting, CDAC may not consider the request or reply.
- 12. We will accept CDAC's internal technical and financial evaluation procedure and will not interfere in the process after submission of the bid. We shall not deviate from the bid process and not try to stall the process; if do so, CDAC may take stringent action against us.
- 13. We undertake that our company is not under the declaration of ineligibility for corrupt & fraudulent practices. We also undertake that our company has not been blacklisted by any Government entity in India/ abroad till today.

Foi	14. We will follow all guideline mentioned in the tender documents. M/s (Name of the bidder)
Sig	nature & company seal
Na De Em	signation

Mobile No.

Dated:

PERFORMA FOR BANK GUARANTEE TOWARDS EMD

(on non-judicial paper of appropriate value)

Bank Guarantee No.

То
Centre for Development of Advanced Computing E-25, I & II Floor, Hauz Khas Market
New Delhi – 110 016, INDIA
Dear Sir(s),
Whereas the Centre for Development of Advanced Computing having its office at E-25, I & II Floor, Hauz Khas Market, New Delhi-110016 (hereinafter called the CDAC) which expression shall, unless repugnant to the context or the CDAC thereof, include all its successors, administrators, executors and assignees has invited tender No and M/s having Registered/head office at (hereinafter called the "Bidder" which expression shall, unless
repugnant to the context or the CDAC thereof, CDAC and include alt its successors, administrators executors and assignees) have submitted a quotation Reference No and Bidder having agree to furnish as a conditions precedent for participation in tender as unconditional and irrevocable bank guarantee of Rs (Rupees only) for the due performance of Bidder's obligations as contained in the terms of the Notice inviting tender and other terms and conditions contained in the tender Documents supplied by the CDAC specially the conditions that (a) bidder shall keep his bid open for a period of day i.e. from to or any extension thereof, and shall not withdraw or modify it in a manner not acceptable to the CDAC (b) the Bidder will execute the contract, if awarded, and shall furnish performance guarantee in the format prescribed by the CDAC within the required time. The Bidder has absolutely and unconditionally accepted these conditions. The CDAC and the Bidder have agreed that tender document is an offer made on the condition that the bids, if submitted would be kept open in its original form without variation or modification in a manner not acceptable to the CDAC for a period of days i.e. from to or any, extension thereof and that submission of the bid itself shall be regarded as an unconditional and absolute acceptance of the conditions, contained in the tender documents. They have further agreed that the contract consisting of tender documents as the OFFER and submission of the bids as the ACCEPTANCE shall be a separate contract distinct from the contract, which will come into existence when the bid is finally accepted by the CDAC. The consideration for this separate initial contract preceding the main contract is that the CDAC is not agreeable to sell the tender documents to the Bidder and to consider the tender to be made except on the condition that the bids shall be kept open for the period indicated above and the Bidder desires to submit bid on this condition and Bi
(Rupees only) at any time immediately on such demand without any demur, reservations, recourse, contest or protest and/ or without any reference to the Bidder and any such demand made by the CDAC on the bank shall be conclusive and binding notwithstanding any difference between the CDAC and the Bidder or any dispute pending before any court/arbitrator or any other matter whatsoever. We also agree to give that Guarantee herein the CDAC in writing. This guarantee shall not be determined/discharged/affected by the liquidation, winding up, dissolution or insolvency of the Bidder and will remain valid, binding and operative against the bank.
3. The bank also undertakes that the CDAC at the option shall be entitled to enforce this guarantee, against the Bank as a principal debtor, in the first instance, without proceeding against the Bidder.
4. The bank further agree that as between the bank and the CDAC, purpose of the guarantee, any notice of the breach of the terms and conditions contained in the bid Documents as referred above given to the bank by the CDAC shall be conclusive and binding on Bank, without any proof, notwithstanding any other matter or difference or dispute whatsoever. We further agree that this guarantee shall not be <i>affected</i> by any

change in our constitution, in the constitution of the CDAC or that of the Bidder. We also undertake not to revoke, in any case, this Guarantee during its currency.

5. The bank agree with the CDAC that the CDAC shall have the fullest liberty without our consent and without affecting in any manner our obligations hereunder to vary any of the terms of the tender or get extension of the validity period from time to time. We shall not be relieved from our liability by reason of any such variation or extension of the validity period or for any forbearance, act of omission and commission on the part of the CDAC or any indulgence shown by the CDAC to the said Bidder or by any such matter or thing whatsoever which under the law relating to sureties, would, but for this provision, have the effect of so relieving us.

6. Notwithstanding anything containe	there in above o	our liability und	der his Guaran	tee is limited to Rs.
(Rupees (22	Only)	late of hid one	ana it snaii i Anina) unless e	stended further from
time to time, for such period as may	ne instructed in wri	ting by M/s	ining) unicos c	on whose
behalf this guarantee has been given,	in which case, it sl	nall remain in f	ull force upto th	e expiry of extended
period. Any claim under this guarant				
expiry of validity period) or before the	expiry of extended	d period, if any	. If no such cla	im is received by us
within the said date/extended date, t	ie rights of the CI	DAC under this	s guarantee wil	I cease. However, it
such a claim has been received by u				
under this guarantee shall be valid and	shall not cease ur	ntil we have sa	tisfied that clain	٦.
7. In case contract is awarded to the E				•
Guarantee will stand automatically ex				
requisite amount towards performance	•	, ,		
failure to furnish performance bank G the claim must be submitted to us w				
been received by us within the said				
cease. However if such a claim has be				
CDAC under this guarantee shall be v				•
In witness where of the Bank, through	its authorised office	cer. has sent it	s hand & stamp	on this day
of at of at				· · · <u></u> · · · ,
Cignoture				
Signature (Full name in capital letters)				
Designation with bank stamp				
Dooignation with barnt otamp				
Witness No.1				
Signature				
(Full name and address in capital lette	·s)			
Witness No.2				
Signature				
(Full name and address in capital lette	·s)			
Attorney as per power of attorney				
No				

PROFORMA FOR BANK GUARANTEE TOWARDS PERFORMANCE GUARANTEE

(on non-judicial paper of appropriate value)

Dated:

Centre for Development of Advanced Computing E-25, I & II Floor, Hauz Khas Market New Delhi – 110 016, INDIA

BANKS GUARANTEE NO:

Dear Sir(s),
This has reference to the Supply Order No dated placed by Centre for Development of Advanced Computing (CDAC), New Delhi on M/s for supply of Course Material & Reference Books for setting up of Centre of Excellence in IT (CEIT) in Port Vila, Vanuatu. The conditions of this order provide that the vendor shall,
 Arrange to deliver the items listed in the said order to the consignee, as per details given in said order, and
Arrange to install and commission the items listed in said order at client's site, to the entire satisfaction of CDAC and
Arrange for the comprehensive warranty service support towards the items supplied by vendor on site in Vanuatu as per the warranty clause in said purchase order.
M/s has accepted the said purchase order with the terms and conditions stipulated therein and have agreed to issue the performance bank guarantee on their part, towards promises and assurance of their contractual obligations vide the Supply Order No on M/s holds an account with us and has approached us and at their request and in consideration of the promises, we hereby furnish such guarantees as mentioned hereinafter.
CDAC shall be at liberty without reference to the Bank and without affecting the full liability of the Bank hereunder to take any other undertaking of security in respect of the suppliers obligations and / or liabilities under or in connection with the said contract or to vary the terms vis-a-vis the supplier or the said contract or to grant time and or indulgence to the supplier or to reduce or to increase or otherwise vary the prices or the total contract value or to forebear from enforcement of all or any of the obligations of the supplier under the said contract and/or the remedies of CDAC under any security (ies) now, or hereafter held by CDAC and no such dealing(s) with the supplier or release or forbearance whatsoever shall have the effect of releasing the bank from its full liability of CDAC hereunder or of prejudicing right of CDAC against the bank.
This undertaking guarantee shall be a continuing undertaking guarantee and shall remain valid and irrevocable for all claims of CDAC and liabilities of the supplier arising up to and until
This undertaking guarantee shall be in addition to any other undertaking or guarantee or security whatsoever the that CDAC may now or at any time have in relation to its claims or the supplier's obligations/liabilities under and/ or in connection with the said contract and CDAC shall have the full authority to take recourse to or enforce this undertaking guarantee in preference to the other undertaking or security (ies) at its sole discretion and no failure on the part of CDAC in enforcing or requiring enforcement of any other undertaking or security shall have the effect of releasing the bank from its full liability hereunder.
hereby agree and irrevocably undertake and promise that if in your (CDAC's) opinion any default is made by M/s in performing any of the terms and/or conditions of the agreement or if in your opinion they commit any breach of the contract or there is any demand by you against M/s, then on notice to us by you, we shall on demand and without demur and without reference to M/s, pay you, in any manner in which you may direct, the amount of Rs, (Rupees, pay you, in any manner in which you may direct, the amount of Rs, only) or such portion thereof as may be demanded by you not exceeding the said sum and as you may from time to time require. Our liability to pay is not dependent or conditional on your proceeding against M/s and we shall be liable & obligated to pay the aforesaid amount as and when demanded by you merely on an intimation being given by you and even before any legal proceedings, if any, are taken against M/s

The Bank hereby waives all rights at any time inconsistent with the terms of this undertaking guarantee and the obligations of the bank in terms hereof shall not be anywise affected or suspended by reason of any dispute or disputes having been raised by the supplier (whether or not pending before any arbitrator, Tribunal or Court) or any denial of liability by the supplier or any order or any order or communication whatsoever by the supplier stopping or preventing or purporting to stop or prevent payment by the Bank to CDAC hereunder.

The amount stated in any notice of demand addressed by CDAC to the Bank as claimed by CDAC from the supplier or as suffered or incurred by CDAC on the account of any losses or damages or costs, charges and/or expenses shall as between the Bank and CDAC be conclusive of the amount so claimed or liable to be paid to CDAC or suffered or incurred by CDAC, as the case may be and payable by the Bank to CDAC in terms hereof.

in terms hereof.	may so and payable by the ballicto object
You (CDAC's) shall full liberty without reference to us and without any time or from time to time the exercise of any of the power contact with the said M/s and to enforce or to forbear reason of time being given to the said M/s which unde the provisions have the effect of releasing us.	rs and rights conferred on you under the from endorsing any power or rights or by
You will have full liberty without reference to us and without affect or from time to time the exercise of any of the powers and rights the said M/s and to enforce or to forbear from endorsin being given to the said M/s which under law relating that the effect of releasing us.	conferred on you under the contract with g any power or rights or by reason of time
Your right to recover the said sum of Rs (Rupees from us in manner aforesaid will not be affected/or suspended disputes have been raised the said M/s and/ or before any officer, tribunal or court or Arbitrator.	by reason of the fact that any dispute or
The guarantee herein contained shall not be determined or a dissolution or change of constitution or insolvency of the said M/s for all purposes be binding and operative until payment of all duliabilities.	s but shall in all respects and
Our liability under this guarantee is restricted Only). Our guarantee shall remain in f claim under guarantee is filed against us within three months from your rights under the said guarantee shall be forfeited and we liabilities there under.	force until unless a suit action to enforce a n (which is date of expiry of guarantee) all
We have power to issue this guarantee in your favour under Me our Bank and the undersigned has full power to do under the pow	
Notwithstanding anything contained herein:	
A. Our liability under this guarantee shall not exceed Rs	(in words)
B. This bank guarantee shall be valid up to & unless guarantee is filed against us within three months from the under the said guarantee shall be forfeited and we shall liabilities there after i.e. after three months from the date of the said guarantee.	date of expiry of guarantee. All your rights nall be relieved and discharged from all
C. We are liable to pay the guaranteed amount or any part and only if you serve upon us a written claim or demand or	
D. The Bank guarantee will expire on granted by	y the Bank
Yours faithfully,	
	For (Name of Bank)
SEAL OF THE BANK	Authorised Signatory

(On company Letter Head)

CHECK LIST

S.No.	Item Description	Details	Attached (Yes/ No)
А	Name and Address of the Company/ Firm and its incorporation details		
В	Tender Fee Details. Demand Draft for Rs. 2000/- (Rupees Two Thousand only) drawn on any Nationalized/ Scheduled Bank, in favour of 'Centre for Development of Advanced Computing' payable at New Delhi		
С	Earnest Money Deposit (EMD) Details. Demand Draft/ Bank Guarantee towards Earnest Money Deposit of Rs. 12,000/- (Rupees Twelve Thousand Only) from any Nationalized/ Scheduled Bank, in favour of 'Centre for Development of Advanced Computing' payable at New Delhi		
D	Duly filled Technical Bid with proper seal and signature of authorized person on each page of the bid submitted. Certificate of authority should be scanned and submitted as per format given at <i>Annexure I</i> .		
E	Copy of Supply Orders for / Contracts/ Agreements for similar work, executed by the bidders in last 5 (five) years ending December 31, 2016 along with the completion certificate duly issued by the end user. Copy of the purchase order and work completion report duly notarized along with contact details of the end user. The bidder should have completed at least ONE similar work not less than Rs. 5 Lacs OR TWO similar works not less than Rs. 3 Lacs each OR THREE similar works not less than Rs. 2.5 Lacs each		
F	VAT/ CST Service Tax Number/ RC Details		
G	Last three financial years annual turn over details. The bidder should have total Average turnover of minimum Rs 10 Lacs in last 3 (three) financial years ending March 31st 2016		
Н	Partnership Deed / Articles of Memorandum of Association		
I	Bid Form by the bidder as per format given at <i>Annexure II</i>		

	Technical Compliance Document in the form of Tech_Comp_Doc.pdf	
J	with technical specification viz. Title, Author, Publisher, ISBN, Edition etc.	

Thanking you,
Sincerely yours,
For M/s _____ (Name of the bidder)

Signature & company seal

Name Designation Email Mobile No.